
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION 

Call to Order: By Senator H. W. Hammond, Chairman, on 
February 17, 1989, at 1:00 pm in Room 402 of the State 
Capitol 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: Senators; H.W. Hammond, Dennis Nathe, 
Chet Blaylock, Bob Brown, R.J. "Dick" Pinsoneault, 
William Farrell, Pat Regan, John Anderson Jr., and 
Joe Mazurek 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Dave Cogley, Staff Researcher and 
Julie Harmala, Committee Secretary 

Announcements/Discussion: 

Senator Hammond announced that Senator Anderson had voted in 
favor of SB 360, therefore the bill would pass and he said 
if there was no opposition, the bill would be considered a 
do pass, 5 to 4. 

DISPOSITION OF SB 203 

Discussion: 

Amendments to Senate Bill 203 which were requested by 
Senator Farrell. (See Exhibit #1) The Governor's 
Amendments. 

Senator Regan commented that she had asked the LFA office to 
do an analysis of the Governor's amendments to SB 203. She 
then ask why SB 203 was being amended with the Governor's 
amendments when the committee has the Governor's Bill which 
was introduced by Senator Farrell in SB 419. This bill was 
introduced by Senator Farrell at the request of the Governor 
and she said that it seemed to her to make more sense to 
amend the Governor's amendments into his own bill. 
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Senator Hammond stated that we did not have that bill before 
us. 

Senator Regan pointed out that the committee could have SB 
419 before the group and that the committee has spent a 
considerable amount of time on the Nathe Bill and it is 
ready to go out. She said both bills could be sent out and 
this would be a "logical thing to do, to amend the 
Governor's Bill with his own amendments." 

Senator Regan added that she thought this is a travesty 
because the Superintendents have spent considerable time and 
there was agreement among the educational community. The 
committee has spent two seeks going through SB 203. There 
was agreement on every thing except one item. 

She stated that she would like to see SB 203 with a do pass 
and to amend SB 416 with a do pass and send them both to the 
House. She said she thought both bill had merit and the 
House then could consider the issue. 

Senator Mazurek said that he spoke to House Speaker Vincent 
and to Chairman Peck and it was Senator Mazurek's 
understanding that Speaker Vincent had said publicly and his 
restated a number of times that these are revenue bills. 
Therefore he said he did not understand the "time crunch." 
He ask if they were intended to be treated as revenue bills 
in the House. 

He went on to say that he understood if Senator Hammond and 
the Governor was concerned that games would be being played 
but Speaker Vincent did say publicly that there was no 
question that these were revenue bills. They are because 
they are going to have the biggest impact on revenue, as the 
Governor had said in his speech, of anything that has been 
done in a long time. 

He added that he thought "the time should be taken to do it 
right." 

Senator Hammond added that they might be revenue bills, but 
there is a "fine line" and there has been no assurance from 
anyone that they necessarily are revenue bills. The 
committee, he said, has been working on this bill and he 
said he would like it completed and gotten out. "We have 
been on Senator Nathe's Bill for many days and it is going 
to be taken care of today." 

Senator Regan said that she was confused because the 
Governor's amendments were going to be put into the Nathe 
Bill and then the Senate will pass it and the House will get 
it, she questioned what bill happen to the Governor's Bill, 
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which is Senator Farrell's SB 419. 

Senator Farrell pointed out that SB 419 has revenue already 
in it and has been declared a revenue bill, so it does not 
have to meet the transmittal dead line. 

The Legislative Council, the Rules Committee, and the 
Finance Committee determined that SB 419 is a revenue bill. 
He stated that he was told that it was a revenue bill. 

Senator Mazurek ask if "they" had said Senator Nathe's bill 
was not a revenue bill. 

Senator Farrell responded that it depends on what is done 
with the amendments to make it a revenue bill and that is up 
to the Rules Committee. This can be sent to the Rules 
committee once this bill is on the floor and it is up to the 
Rules Committee in the House to accept what the Senate does. 

He went on to say that in order to make the transmittal dead 
line and have a bill that does not have to go through a 
"Rules battle" and run the risk of getting tied up saying it 
is not revenue. It is preferred that it be sent to the 
Senate floor for full debate. 

Senator Mazurek ask if the intention now was to allow 
comment on the amendments or if it would just be acted on. 

Senator Hammond stated that comments on the amendments were 
allowed because this is an executive session. 

Senator Mazurek said that it was his understanding that 
there would be some opportunity for the public to comment on 
the Governor's Plan. 

Senator Hammond stated that the committee could calIon the 
people at the meeting and ask questions. 

Senator Mazurek ask if anyone would have an opportunity to 
testify individually on the Governor's Plan, or "do we have 
to ask them questions before they can comment?" 

Senator Hammond responded that this is the way he understood 
it was going to be. 

Senator Mazurek stated that he did not understand why this 
was happening this way. The Governor has identified this to 
be the "biggest issue we have ever had before us in years, 
and the Governor has announced his plan. It comes before 
the committee in the form of amendments and then no one from 
the public gets an opportunity to comment on this Plan 
unless we ask questions." Senator Mazurek said that he had 
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never heard of this as a process and that he was 
disappointed because he had thought this had been discussed 
and talked about with the opportunity given for people that 
had 24 hours to review the amendments, interested parties 
corning before this committee and saying "here's our reaction 
to the amendments, there are these problems and we think 
they are good, bad, or indifferent." 

Senator Hammond stated that if there is time he was willing 
to go that route and hear from the interested parties. 

Senator Mazurek ask again if the Speaker thinks this SB 203 
is a revenue bill. 

Senator Hammond said that the Speaker has not told him 
anything. 

Senator Brown added that he had seen a story in the Great 
Falls Tribune quoting the Speaker to the effect that he did 
not see how the question of revenue could be divorced from 
the structure of the foundation program. Clearly it is 
obvious what his political philosophy has become and now the 
position enunciated by the Governor is to attempt to keep 
the structural side separate from the revenue side since 
this is the side we might best be able to agree to. He said 
he thought there had been considerable progress in this 
committee in working out the amendments under Nathe's Bill 
and hopefully if there will be similar good fortune the 
committee will be able to start today to focus in on the 
Governor's amendments. Then the committee will be able to 
transmit this bill with some amendments whether they will be 
exact amendments or not, which need to be seen by the 45th 
day. There then should not be nay rules question or any 
political problem of any kind. 

Senator Brown added, "This is the cleanest way to proceed 
and nothing is getting accomplished by arguing." He went on 
to say that Senator Hammond had invited interested observers 
and people who have opinions on this bill to corne today and 
meet with the committee and he said he did not think the 
procedure that Senator Hammond has offered to follow 
foreclosed on any of it. He said that anyone on the 
committee could ask any person representative of any group 
for their opinion on these amendments. He then ask Eric 
Feaver to comment on the Governor's amendments to SB 203. 

Eric Feaver of the MEA stated that it would be inappropriate 
for the MEA to comment at this time because they were "on 
the spot." He ask that it be kept in mind that they did not 
receive the amendments until late last night and have not 
had an opportunity to study them in the kind of detail that 
they would like. He said they would like to reserve comment 
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on the amendments for a later occasion. If not in the 
committee, when ever the legislature deems it possible to 
deal with a full bill that the MEa's opinion can be 
integrated into. 

Don Waldron of SAM, stated that his own impression, having 
only less than 24 hours to look at the amendments, was that 
SB 203 as it now stands without the Governor's amendments, 
is a good workable bill. He admitted that some things in 
the bill maybe could have been handled differently but for 
the most part, he said there were good compromises that 
schools could live with. 

He said that some of his concerns with the amendments were 
with (1) the comprehensive insurance fund being left out of 
the general fund (2) that SAM would like the retirement fund 
to be separate from in the general fund because there is no 
way to pick up a short fall. So the money for retirement 
could not be collected with out a vote of the public or the 
money would have to be taken away from other instructional 
areas. He said that in other words when retirement is left 
in the general fund the voters must be gone to for the 
money. He said he did not believe there was anyway the 
state could fund this fully and it will always be a year 
behind and there will be "dipping" into instructional 
budgets, in the general fund (3) the limitations on the 
annual increase in the general fund and as said before, the 
117% average is acceptable if it is worked in over a five 
year period. There is still some concern when talking about 
the limitation of 117% if budgets are being talked about or 
if it is expenditures. This is not clear as it was 
presented as to what the amendments actually say. As it 
reads now he said, there will be a freeze after one year, so 
the districts with 117% will sit there and they will not go 
up and the local control issue is therefore completely out 
because the schools that are not able to pass their mill 
levies now are usually the ones at the bottom of the 
expenditure ladder. These districts will have to go out to 
the voters to ask for the money and they can go up 8%, but 
if they can not pass a levy they will not get any place. 
These people then will not be being brought up as should be 
with these amendments. He said this also applies to the 4% 
in the middle area. (4) that there is no fiscal note 
attached to these amendments or rather there is no memo 
outlining the savings to the state of Montana that is 
generated by the amendments over the next four years. He 
said that he had a feeling there was a savings that is far 
above what an amended SB 203 could do. 

Mr. Waldron concluded by questioning the intent of these 
amendments and if the unfunded law suit was actually being 
addressed or if schools were being weakened. Montana 
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schools he said, are good to outstanding and taking away the 
ability of the local level to innovate and grow could cause 
our schools to become plain good and on their way down. He 
urged the committee to take SB 203 as it was presented and 
not to add the "ill conceived" amendments to this good bill. 
(See Exhibit #2) 

Pat Melby, a lobbyist for the plaintiffs in the Loble Law 
Suit, commented that he knew that he had a number of clients 
that would like to be here to testify on the Governor's 
amendments in a regular legislative hearing. . 

He stated that he did not think that these amendments as 
they had been presented would meet the requirements of the 
Supreme Court decision on school equalization. He said he 
keeps hearing from the proponents of the proposal that 80% 
of school funding is being equalized and he feels they are 
not because they are proposing to fund current statewide 
school expenditures at 80% then they are saying the same 
thing that was said before the Supreme Court decision and 
that part will be distributed on an equal basis. Therefore 
they think they have met the equalization test. This 
argument was rejected by the Supreme Court. What the 
Supreme Court said was that the problem is not in the 
foundation program and the distribution of the foundation 
program on an equalized basis, but that the problem is an 
over-reliance, an excessive reliance on the voted levy. 
With these proposed amendments there is no fiscal analysis 
about what would be done with the proposed capping mechanism 
which is punitive to the poorer schools and this would 
retain in place for many years the disparity with voted 
levies between the poor schools and the rich schools. 

He added that he felt as Senator Regan felt, that it is a 
travesty to be cramming these amendments into SB 203 for 
which people came in from allover the state and presented 
testimony on and many hours have been spent in executive 
session discussing amendments, but never these amendments 
have never been discussed in this committee until today. 

Senator Brown asked Pat Melby to repeat his analysis of the 
80% equalization plan. 

Mr. Melby explained that what he has heard from the 
proponents is that they are equalizing at the 80% level but 
when looking at equalization, the amount of statewide 
expenditures that are being funded are not being looked at, 
but what is being looked at is the disparity between what 
the difference between what the state is spending and what 
the individual contributing school districts are spending 
and what the voted levy is. 
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Senator Brown ask if it was his contention that the 
Governor's amendments would not equalize 80% of the per 
student funding. 

Mr. Melby replied, "Absolutely. Statewide they are 
proposing to fund 80% of the current statewide expenditures. 
This is not equalizing at the 80% of per student 
expenditures in each individual district. In some it might 
equalize 100%, in some it may only pay for 65%. There is 
still disparity in the voted levies. This is what the 
Supreme Court found unconstitutional. Not that the state 
funding was only 65% of expenditures. 

"The other problem with the Governor's amendments," he 
stated, "is that it starts with averages and the capping 
mechanism considers the averages within the various school 
district sizes. He submitted that the committee take a look 
at the averages between the various school district sizes 
and they will find a built in inequity, a disparity between 
ANB expenditures of those districts that have no 
relationship between school size or difficulty in increased 
expense in providing educational services in a small school 
district as compared to a large school district. He 
reminded the committee that the system starts out with 
inequity. 

He went on to say that he shared concerns with Mr. Waldron 
in that the retirement program exacerbates the inequities in 
this program. 

Senator Nathe ask Mr. Melby how he saw equalizing across the 
board since he was an attorney for the plaintiffs in the 
Loble law suit. 

Mr. Melby replied by reminding the committee that he was not 
the attorney of record in the Loble Court case and that he 
was only lobbying in behalf of those school district that 
were the plaintiffs in the case. He stated that they have 
presented the consensus points and they have endorsed 
Senator Nathe's bill and felt that Senator Nathe was a real 
leader in resolving this the school funding issue. He said 
that SB 203 was a way to incorporate some of the plaintiffs 
consensus points. 

Senator Nathe ask Mr. Melby if segregation does not take 
place between the categories on the schedules, how are we 
going to achieve finding the money on so many thousands of 
dollars per ANB and be able to say that's it, because the 
little schools are going to go by the w~y side. 

Mr. Melby replied that they would propose that school 
equalization between the school district categories be done 
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exactly as proposed in SB 203, only using 1988 figures. He 
pointed out that this bill "is a good bill" and Senator 
Nathe should fight for it. 

Director Ken Nordtvedt stated that Mr. Melby's 
interpretation that equalization meant that reliance on 
voted levies was suppose to be reduced. This is exactly 
what the second year of the Governor's Bill does with the 
infusion of the 100 million dollars into the increase in the 
schedules and that is to reduce by a given set of school 
budgets in the state that is reduced by 100 million dollars 
reliance of voted levies to meet the same budgeting levels. 

Senator Brown ask Director Nordtvedt to respond to the 
argument that the poorer school districts, the ones that 
have the greatest difficulty in getting the levies passed 
now can only catch up by voted levies at the rate of 8% or 
4% a year and that they will never be able to reduce this 
disparity in voted levies. 

Director Nordtvedt replied that if a school is sufficiently 
below the average, spending below its school size category, 
after the second year of the program the schedules will have 
been increased by an additional 31%. Many of these schools 
will find themselves with a zero voted levy, that is the 
voted levy that has been applied in the past to meet their 
spending levels would be reduced to zero. This would be a 
remarkable achievement for the low spending schools that 
they could do their present level of spending with no voted 
levy, however these schools also have the opportunity to 
have a voted levy with the remaining local control. The 
caps are designed to give them a faster growth rate than the 
average school and these schools would be able to increase 
their budgets if they so chose faster than the average 
schools. The average school will also be able to increase 
their budgets faster than the higher than average spending 
schools. Because of the built up pressures of a few years 
of I 105 the expectation is that almost every school will 
tend to exercise the caps to the limits. The initial 
distribution of schools will show that after these caps 
operate for two years, the schools will be closer together 
in their spending. Unless it is wanted that the legislature 
mandates the high spending schools reduce their funding, it 
is hard to conceive of a mechanism that ill close the cap 
between spending if that is the intent. It is not clear 
that this is the intent of the Supreme Court ruling, "the 
intent of the Supreme Court ruling can be interpreted that a 
major fraction like 85% of the state system of school 
expenditures could be supplied in an equalized manner. 
"This in itself is a definition of an equalized school 
system." If it is wanted to go further like some states do 
and absolutely mandate school spending to be equalized in 
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every district, the state could take that road but the 
present administration chooses not to take that road. 

Senator Brown asked him to explain the Governor's Retirement 
Plan. 

Director Nordtvedt explained that the administration thinks 
it is a small thing to talk about 15% overhead on salaries 
in a school as being fundamentally different than salaries 
themselves. It is basically a component of salaries. 
Retirement historically was part of the general fund, until 
the legislature pulled it out and funded it by a mandatory 
levy on local property. By bringing it back to the general 
fund and increasing the schedules the first year by 52 
million dollars (that went into mandatory levies before) we 
are equalizing part of school funding. This is funding the 
part of school costs currently funded by local levies that 
vary between 4 or 5 mills and over 50 mills. This is 
patently such an unequalized part of school funding that 
this is the clearest and strongest mandate response to the 
Supreme Court ruling that this component of education must 
be equalized. The state money is provided in the first year 
by increasing foundation schedules so that after the 
transition the retirement costs are funded in the general 
fund along with the salaries on which they are based. 

He went on to comment on the idea that if there is a short 
fall, for a particular school district this means that they 
had a larger than normal mandatory county levy. 

Director Nordtvedt added that the state will be providing an 
amount of money that will break even for average spending 
schools, so the voted levy to make up for the short fall 
will be a small fraction of the levy relief that is gotten 
from the mandatory levy taken off the roles. Once the 
retirement is placed into the general fund and a general 
fund is wanted that is higher than what state support is 
providing there will be voted levies. If a budget increase 
is wanted there will be voted levies asked for. 

He said the other side of the coin is the other half of the 
school districts will find that the money provided by the 
18.6% increase in schedules more than covers what they would 
have received from mandatory county levies. 

Mr. Waldron commented that this verifies that some schools 
will be in trouble if their special levy fails. These 
school districts would have to take from construction, 
maintenance, etc., to pay the retirement and social security 
for employees they have under contract. 

Senator Blaylock ask about the mandatory levy relief and if 
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this was because the assumption is that there would be no 
statewide mandatory levy. 

Director Nordtvedt said he did not know because it was not 
known how this was going to be funded. He said the revenue 
issues were going to be addressed very shortly. The 
Governor has stated that the funding of this equalization 
can not all go back on property. 

Senator Mazurek ask Mr. Nordtvedt if he would agree that 
this bill will have an impact on tax collection, up or down. 

Mr. Nordtvedt pointed out that he was not the one to ask if 
this bill was a revenue bill or not. He said this bill 
though will have major implications to the fiscal system of 
Montana. 

He went on to say that this bill includes the prov~s~on to 
make the permissive levy part of the mandatory levy. The 
provision to convert the permissive levy to part of the 
statewide mandatory levy will change the revenue collections 
in the state so in this sense it would in his view as a non 
legislative member "be a revenue bill." 

Senator Mazurek stated that this was the trouble, that this 
point was not understood and he did not mean this to be 
"partisan," but personally he had no idea why the bill can 
not be heard in a normal public hearing process. Clearly 
this is a revenue bill. He then asked if there was some 
reason why everyone could not be invited in and the 
amendment spread around for everyone to read. 

He asked if the legislature should not be holding a public 
hearing on major proposals. 

Director Nordtvedt replied that is he added up all the 
meetings that he had attended in the Governor's reception 
hall and in the normal committee meetings, he said that he 
could not think of any issue facing the legislature in many 
years that has had more time for hearings, fact finding 
time, and exchanging of views than this issue has had 
already. 

Senator Mazurek agrees that this has been going on longer 
than before the legislature met. But he said when talking 
about the Governor's amendments, which essentially make SB 
203 a new and different bill, they have not been the subject 
of any public hearing. 

Director Nordtvedt stated that he had discussed these 
amendments before the House Select Committee just yesterday. 
These are the same amendments that were proposed for the 
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Thomas' Bill and he gave a presentation before the select 
education committee. 

Senator Brown said that there were ideas "floating allover 
the building and allover the state" on how to corne to grips 
with the Loble Decision. So the Governor pulled together 
many of these ideas that everyone is familiar with and 
earlier presented his plan to the whole legislature and 
afterwards there was an opportunity to respond, asking 
questions and commenting. So what we have before us then 
are not new ideas but a compilation of well known ideas that 
the Governor is asking to be placed in SB 203 as his 
proposal so something can be rolling through the system 
prior to the transmittal date. 

Director Nordtvedt replied that this is exactly what 
happened and that after calling in all the various groups, 
the ideas were gathered and then talked about to the staff 
and then because the Governor is obliged to concern himself 
with the taxpayer he took their interest into account. The 
Governor then said that we would take all this material 
along with the administration's own ideas and design a 
funding proposal that meets the court mandate and serves the 
best interest of the state. It was put together and 
presented. 

Senator Brown added that what is to be done in the Senate 
Education Committee is to simply adopt these amendments and 
this would place this bill "on the first leg of a long 
journey" of how a law becomes a law. We all know that this 
bill has to go through this committee, has to go to the 
Senate floor, and it must go through the whole process in 
the House of Representatives again and all the other persons 
in the legislature could have their own thoughts and ideas 
placed in SB 203 when their turn comes. So all that is 
being done here is attempting to put Governor Stephens' 
stamp on this particular proposal and get it started through 
the process. 

Director Nordtvedt agreed that getting it started was 
important, so that it has the potential to go through the 
legislative process and to reach the Governor's desk in time 
to then address the revenue issue facing the state. 
Obviously we cannot short circuit the legislative process. 

Senator Regan stated that because Director Nordtvedt has 
been connected with the whole process and indeed was an 
architect of some of the funding, perhaps he could tell the 
committee why they were using the Nathe ,Bill and not the 
Governor's Bill to put the amendments into. 

Director Nordtvedt stated that he could not remember 
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precisely when and in what gathering this decision was made. 
He said it was a group decision when alternatives were being 
discussed. 

Senator Regan said that she felt it was strange that the 
Governor was not using his own bill for his own amendments. 

Director Nortvedt responded by saying that he thought the 
urgency of time was the factor. 

Senator Mazurek commended the Governor for getting out and 
taking advise from others and trying to come together with 
his own plan. The only difficulty Senator Mazurek said he 
had with this was that the committee is relegated to 
consider the amendments only in executive session. There 
should be a hearing on what is obviously a revenue bill and 
everyone would try to meet the 55 day dead line. He 
wondered why there was this unwillingness to have a public 
hearing on this proposal because it does have some of it own 
features. 

Director Nordtvedt said that he has heard almost nothing 
else but the Governor's Plan and since the details were 
spelled out and the discussion was kept alive by the people 
that were here today. 

Senator Farrell stated that in "light of the last few 
questions" he felt that they were not based on what the 
amendments were and SB 203 was not being discussed but 
rather the "philosophy" of "why we did not do this or why we 
did not do that." 

He then moved that the amendments to SB 203 be passed and 
placed into SB 203. 

Senator Nathe ask Steve Brown about PL 874 funds. 

Steve Brown, representing thirty-three Indian Impact 
districts, said that even though the plan itself may not 
meet the federal equalizing test, the use of the expenditure 
of 8 7 4 funds in the Governor's amendments would be capped 
so this would be a back door way to equalize funds. There 
are legal questions whether this can be done and the 
implications on the 33 Indian Impact districts because 
obviously there is going to be no incentive for these 
districts to continue to apply for and receive these funds 
if they are capped. There are fairness questions, he said. 

He went on to suggest that this effect ~s maintained in the 
Governor's amendments, meaning that 8 7 4 funds are used for 
general fund expenditures and retirement. 
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No one in the education community or the Governor's office 
is arguing that this is not a revenue bill and he said he 
has heard no one say that the 45 day dead line applies. If 
this is the case he said he was willing to sit down with 
whomever. He said that if there was mistrust among the 
members, this was fine but he suggested not to try to catch 
the education community up in this mistrust. We simply do 
not have a bill that needs to be transmitted by the 45th 
day. 

Mr. Brown went on to say that it is perfectly possible to 
have a gray bill printed and have a hearing on this bill and 
then hopefully there would be a print out showing the 
district by district impact of the Governor's proposal. He 
said that Representative Fred Thomas said it best when he 
said "in the end this is not going to be a partisan debate, 
but the legislature will vote based on the impact these 
bills have on their local districts." Mr. Brown said that 
it seems to him that when the vote is cast each will have to 
know what the impact is going to be district by district. 
He asked that the "political game playing" not interfere 
with making a solid decision based on the facts and the 8 7 
4 area is a perfect example of why this should be done. 

Mr. Ray Shackleford, Budget Director responded to the PL 874 
money question, by saying that hypothetically where the 
foundation program has been increased and the district has 
874 funds and there has been a capping mechanism put on that 
says the districts that are above a level of 116% of the 
average may not increase their budget, it is conceivable 
that they would upon receiving sufficient 8 7 4 not be able 
to use all of their money. There would not be enough room 
between their total general fund money from the state and 
the top of their budget that was capped from last year in 
order to use all of the 8 7 4 funds. This is a possibility, 
whether or not this would occur would have to be seen. 
Receipt of 8 7 4 money is not a regular occurrence. 

He went on to say that from the 8% level and getting these 
schools up to the average, the general practice was that the 
8% would represent a reasonable growth and all the districts 
would still have the local component involved in the school 
plan. 8% seems to be a reasonable growth and at the upper 
end of the spectrum, the 116% seems to be a reasonable 
distance from the average and between these two points there 
is a smooth curve that is based very closely to the current 
foundation program. 

Senator Regan ask how long it will take ,to narrow the gap in 
the large variation of spending. 

Mr. Shackleford stated that the best projection was that 
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there would be some allowance each year for the average to 
change because the schools on the average increase by 4% and 
so the averages would change so there would be a 
recalculation and in 2 years the distance could be checked. 
To say that there would be a 15 year time period or a 20 
year time period for the low schools to reach an average is 
not a reasonable reduction. In two years we will be able to 
see what the change has been. 

Superintendent of Public Instruction, Nancy Keenan stated 
that in these- "difficult times" we are seeing tempers raging 
and conflict and concern about the process. She said she 
has concerns on two fronts (I) the process itself and (2) if 
there are really answers to proceed at this stage of the 
game. 

She said that she thought it was an issue of fairness and no 
one in the committee or in the Senate knows what the 
Governor's amendments do to the individual districts. There 
are no specifics and this is concerning her because there is 
no way of knowing what any page of these amendments do to 
the Montana Public School system and everyone at the meeting 
would have to answer that they honestly do no know either. 
There have been no runs on the numbers or what the 
implications of this proposal would be on the school 
districts. 

She suggested a gray bill and then she said the numbers 
could be known and how and what this does to the schools at 
home. She pointed out that the legislators get to Helena 
and forget about "them" out there. The kinds at home, 
teachers at home, people at home, all are the ones that will 
be affected by what is being done today in this committee 
with this process. She ask that they be allowed the 
opportunity to be heard in a forum. She told the committee 
that "here is where they can layout how they think, how it 
affects their districts and ultimately how it affects the 
kids of this state." 

She went on to say that when she hears there is no vehicle 
for funding, she does not agree because there are several 
vehicles. Senator Nathe's Bill is a vehicle and "a very 
good one." Kadas' Bill is also a vehicle with two years of 
study, two years of numbers, two years of specifics. 
Questions that have been answered with these vehicles are; 
What will happen if retirement is put in? What will happen 
if it is taken out? What happens if there are seventeen 
funds or if there are two funds? What happens if 
comprehensive insurance is paid for? These are the 
specifics that need to be known. She said that the 
committee does not have such answer with the amendments that 
are before them right now. 
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She said that she shares the concern about taxes, but there 
is some one being forgotten and it what would happen back 
home. She challenged the committee saying that if anyone 
could tell her what these amendments do to the individual 
districts, she wanted to be filled in. 

She concluded by saying that urgency causes mistakes and 
when mistakes are caused it has to be lived with for two 
years at horne. She ask the committee to move "slowly, 
methodically, reasonably and allow people to say what affect 
these amendments have on their districts." She urged the 
committee to "set aside the partisan politics, set aside the 
railroading because ultimately home is being affected. As 
elected officials the responsibility is to move slowly with 
details before making decisions. She ask the committee to 
sit down with the educational community because two years 
has been spent telling how the test can be met and to help 
solve this problem for Montana. Amendments should not be 
passed for the sake of urgency. 

Senator Regan requested that Madalyn Quinlan address how 
this will affect the foundation program. 

Madalyn Quinlan stated that at Senator Regan's request she 
prepared a limited amount of information on the proposed 
amendments. (See Exhibit #3) 

Director Nordtvedt responded by saying that retirement costs 
in 1989 which are being used for a base for purposes of the 
of the next two years, were 50 million dollars. They 
actually fell a couple million from the 1988 school year so 
these percentages more than fund the retirement costs, 
based on the best information available. 

Also it was the intent during drafting to make the caps work 
on a per pupil basis. Finally the particular appropriations 
for transportation and insurance were left out of this bill 
because they are appropriation bills and would be a bill in 
their own right. 

Senator Blaylock commented that this issue is enormously 
important and he questioned if the committee was under the 
gun in so far as if this is a revenue bill or not. Senator 
Hammond has not had direct word from the Speaker of the 
House and he wondered if the committee would like to have 
direct word from the Speaker by coming before the committee 
and give his word that this would be treated as a revenue 
bill so the committee does not have to ~mmediately vote on 
these amendments. 

Senator Farrell stated that these exact amendments were not 



SENATE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION 
FEBRUARY 17, 1989 

Page 16 of 26 

proposed throughout the week but most of the concepts were 
discussed. Caps, special education funding, retirement, and 
a consensus list was gone through, therefore Senator Farrell 
said he does not understand what the problem is here. The 
amendments or the bill are not being discussed as a 
committee and he said "it simply looks like this is a 
stalling tactic, so the everybody can take more time. They 
do not want to put their name on the line." He said he 
wanted to get something rolling in order to start working on 
something that will have results. 

Senator Mazurek stated that he is being asked to put his 
name on the line and his school district and the taxpayers 
in his county or himself has any idea what is included in 
these amendments. He said he has some questions and some 
comments, for example he said there is new language in the 
amendments concerning special education and it is based on 
statewide average salaries and he wondered what the 
ramification of this was and the impact in the individual 
districts. 

He agreed that the ideas had been discussed but he said he 
preferred reading the bill and the amendments and digest the 
information before he has to act on it. If this is stalling 
it is only to get information to make an informed vote. He 
said he would like to allow his school board to see these 
amendments. He said he does not want to "vote blindly on 
this as a package." 

Senator Farrell commented that these were the first set of 
concrete amendments that the committee has had. He said 
there has been a lot of discussion and a lot of consensus 
points. 

Senator Regan stated that she had spent a lot of time on the 
educational study issue and she said she knows the Nathe 
Bill raises the elementary schedule by 60% statewide and it 
raises the secondary level by 68% and this bill is 
acceptable to her district but she said she does not know 
what these amendments do to her districts schedules and she 
would like to know before she has to vote. 

Senator Pinsoneault commented that he would not care if 
these amendments made his district "filthy rich," he will 
not vote on them because he does not know what is in them. 
He said that he thinks a hearing is only fair and he 
"refuses to run the process this way." 

Senator Hammond said that he would hope ,that the committee 
members would ask what ever questions they have because Mr. 
Nordtvedt is here to answer any question and he said that 
they are trying to clear this up as quickly and cleanly as 
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possible. He said they are trying to get this before the 
Governor so the funding situation can be addressed. 

Senator Regan ask Mr. Nordtvedt how these amendments affect 
her district and how they affect the schedule. 

He replied by referring to Exhibit ,3. (See Exhibit #3) 

Senator Brown said that he was becoming frustrated because 
he said he thought that what was being seen here was some 
"classic stonewalling." 

He went on to say that Governor Stephens was elected by all 
the people in the state as we were elected by people from 
our own legislative districts and he in good faith has made 
a proposal up front for what he would like to see the 
committee place into the legislative process for the 
consideration from all legislators. He said he thought that 
the committee might as well vote on Senator Farrell's 
motion, because he said he did not think there was any real 
interest in discussing the amendments specifically. "There 
is primarily interest in keeping this process from going 
forwards." 

Senator Brown ask for the question on Senator Farrell's 
motion. 

Senator Regan said that she finds herself offended by 
Senator Brown's comment because she considers herself a good 
educator and she wants to deliver a good bill. There are 
some amendments that she would object to. 

Senator Brown told Senator Regan that she would have many 
more opportunities to vote on the specifics of this 
proposal. He added that they are trying to "keep the faith 
with the Governor and give him a chance to get his plan on 
board." 

Senator Mazurek stated that he did not think that this has 
to happen because the committee was setting themselves up to 
be criticized by the press and getting locked up in a 
partisan battle. He said he could not understand why the 
committee was unwilling to recognize this as a revenue bill. 
He felt the committee was headed for a partisan battle and 
he wants to give the Governor his fair day but he did not 
understand why it had to be today. 

Senator Brown said that the obvious reason is that if the 
committee waits until after the 45th day there will be all 
kinds of amendments and the issue will get lost. It makes 
it difficult for this legislative session to proceed as 
apparently Speaker Vincent wants to do. "So we feel all we 
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can do is push this thing over by the 45th day, then he can 
do with it what he wants." 

Senator Mazurek said that he had not heard from anyone in 
the Democratic Party in the Senate that they want to try and 
take away from the Governor's Plan. 

Senator Blaylock said that he thought "we might as well have 
the vote." 

Senator Hammond clarified that Senator Farrell's motion in 
affect was if there is an inconsistency with the prior 
amendments that have been made that these new amendments 
would supersede them. 

Senator Farrell summarized SB 203 at the request of Senator 
Regan by stating that the bill rolls in the retirement under 
the general fund, it equalizes on a statewide average the 
special education, it modifies the schedules to include the 
50 million dollars the 18.6 per cent, this includes the 
money in the second year of adjusting funds for 100 million 
dollars. It increases the schedules for ANB. Basically 
special education will be equalized based on average 
salaries across the state. 

Amendments and Votes: 

Senator Farrell moved that the Governor's amendments be 
moved into SB 203 and if there was an inconsistency with the 
prior amendments that had been made, these new amendments 
supersede them. 

A Roll Call vote was taken and there were 5 in favor of the 
motion and 4 against. 

THE MOTION WAS CARRIED TO AMEND SB 203. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Farrell moved SB 203 do pass as amended. 

Senator Blaylock called for the question. 

A Roll Call vote was taken and there were 5 in favor of the 
motion and 4 against. 

THE MOTION WAS CARRIED THAT SB 203 DO P~SS AS AMENDED. 

Senator Hammond requested that the committee get a revised 
fiscal note on the amended SB 203 and that the researcher 
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Dave Cogley draft a gray bill and a explanation of the 
amendments. 

HEARING ON SB 403 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR FRED VANVALKENBURG, Senate District #30, stated that 
SB 403 was a simple bill that basically would establish a 
statute which would provide that the Superintendent of 
Public Instruction would contract with private corporations 
for the purpose of supervising interscholastic activities at 
the high school level in the state of Montana. 

He noted two drafting errors and he proposed amendments to 
deal with them. (See Exhibit #1) 

He went on to say that one thing that is extremely difficult 
for him to understand was how when the fiscal analyst 
costed out the accreditation standards in the state of 
Montana they cam up with a figure that was 70% of what was 
currently being spent. For a variety of reasons he said he 
began to try to figure this out and one of the things that 
began to dawn on him was that it was not being taken into 
account what was being spent in dollar amounts on 
interscholastic activities which is not required by the 
accreditation standards. These amounts are very substantial 
for example they are at a minimum of 8 million dollars a 
year and may be higher. 

He went on to say that he had occasion to be approached by 
some constituents who had been following the MHSA for years. 
They had interest in public participation and open meeting 
and they related stories that goes on within the board 
meeting and annual meeting of the MHSA. The gathered some 
information on how money is being spent within this 
organization. Also he said he learned that two things had 
occurred since the legislature had last met, (1) the MHSA 
was sued by the two Eagle River Schools and Judge Bennett 
ruled the organization to be a quasi public organization and 
therefore subject to the open meeting law of the state (2) 
the MHSA had for many years been operating its internal 
operation off of tournament revenue and had changed from a 
system of being funded through tournament revenues to a 
system of assessing dues on individual ~chool districts 
based on activities that the district participated in. He 
said that he understood the reason for this was largely to 
resolve an internal dispute about the division of tournament 
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revenues between the various schools and how this revenue 
was generated and to provide some stability within the 
organization. So then there would not be great fluctuation 
in the internal operating budget. 

He said as an outsider it appears now under this dues paying 
structure it may well be that substantial portions of these 
dues are coming from tax dollars. This led him to conclude 
that there had to be some kind of mechanism where the 
legislature established some public accountability with the 
manner in which rules were adopted that controls the 

. supervision of interscholastic activities in the state which 
could affect as much as 15 million dollars of expenditures 
and that there was some accountability of how the dues money 
would be spent. 

He finally concluded that by providing that the 
Superintendent of Public Instruction would contract with a 
private non profit corporation to supervise and provision 
would be set up in the contract to guarantee some of these 
basic things that are expected of expenditures of public 
moneys. One provision is that there would be a public audit 
and when rules are being adopted there would be a public 
notice procedure and open meeting procedure. There should 
also be a guarantee that what ever corporation 

used would comply with human rights laws. 

Finally he felt that it should be guaranteed that there 
would be some individuals serving in a capacity of 
overseeing within the organization who were solely 
accountable to the public. He proposes that the board of 
directors of such an organization should be nine members, 
four of whom would be school administrators representative 
of all the school classes, that school boards be represented 
with 2 school board trustees, and there would be 3 public 
members appointed by the Superintendent of Public 
Instruction to insure that this was just not "a little club" 
but an understanding that there were large dollar amounts 
involved here with public money. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 

DENNIS BURR, The Montana Taxpayers Association 
MARGARET DAVIS, Volunteer Lobbyist for the League of Women 

Voters 
NANCY GRIFFIN, The Montana Women's Lobbyist Fund 
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DENNIS BURR stated that Senator VanValkenburg explained the 
concept of this bill and he said in his opinion 
interscholastic activities was a large portion of school 
spending. This is public money, whether it is tax dollars 
or not. 

He said the one thing that interested him was the auditing 
and the accountability through OPI. He said he knew there 
were more opponents to the bill than proponents, but this 
could be because a private non profit corporation is 
specified, but the bill does not name the corporation 
specifically. He went on to say that public money or tax 
money should be run through and accounted for in a method 
through a government operation that allows a handle on total 
school spending. 

MARGARET DAVIS, (See Exhibit #2) 

NANCY GRIFFIN, (See Exhibit #3) 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

RONALD WATERMAN, Attorney for The Montana High School 
Association 

PAUL STAHL, present at the meeting as an interested 
individual 
JIM MOULDS, Superintendent of Centerville Public Schools 
JESS LONG, The School Administrators of Montana 
BRUCE MOERER, The Montana School Boards Association 
JIM GRANT, The Athletic Director of the Great Falls Public 

Schools 

Testimony: 

RON WATERMAN, (See Exhibit #4, #5, and #6) 

PAUL STAHL said that as a school board member in Helena, 
Montana, a past coach, and a past referee he feels that as 
an elected school board member he oversees the MHSA. School 
Board members make up the high school association and we are 
not here to demand a change and the charges a 
misappropriation of funds he feels speaks to him as a school 
board member and the accusations that the MHSA has acted 
inappropriately speaks to him because members such as 
himself are the ones that spend the money. We spend $9600 
in the Helena school district on dues to the MHSA, this is a 
long ways from 15 million dollars. 
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The purposes of this are essentially saying that school 
boards are not doing their job and the legislature needs to 
corne in and tell the school boards how to run their 
business. He went on to say that if they are going to audit 
the MHSA through the procedures under statute, then school 
boards should also be audited. This bill is saying that 
money is not being spent correctly and we do not know what 
we are doing. He concluded by saying that board members are 
accountable. 

JIM MOULDS, (See Exhibit #7) 

JESS LONG stated that SAM has had a long standing resolution 
in support of the MHSA as presently structured with the 
association being controlled by its members and 
representatives of MSBA. He said they strongly recommend 
that the MHSA not be a part of the OPI or any agency of the 
state legislature. He ask for a do not pass on SB 403. 

BRUCE MOERER stated that Chip Erdmann of the Local Control 
Board ask him to convey his opposition to SB 403. He went 
on to say that they echo the concept that there is local 
control in running the MHSA and it can be seen that over the 
past few years there has been an increase of accountability 
of the MHSA. He added that they are already audited. 

He closed by saying that the MSBA recommends that SB 403 do 
not pass. 

JIM GRANT, (See Exhibit #8) 

Questions From Committee Members: 

Senator Pinsoneault ask Nancy Griffin about the statement 
that she had made about mismanagement of public funds and he 
ask her to give just one example. 

Ms. Griffin commented that the financial statements that 
Senator Pinsoneault had before him (See Exhibit #2) were 
unaudited. It is her understanding that there were 
allegations of funded junkets sending board members to 
Hawaii. 

Senator Blaylock ask Mr. waterman if it was true that the 
MHSA had their meeting in Honolulu. 

Mr. Waterman replied that to the best of his knowledge he 
did not know of any meetings in Honolul~. He said he 
believes the reference that is being made is in reference to 
a board meeting that occurred in Las Vegas, Nevada. This 
board meeting was conducted primarily because there was a 
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time when the transfer of ruling needed to be made prior to 
the time when a student's eligibility would be affected. 
The board was at an annual meeting and conducted a meeting 
to rule on an eligibility issue. Subsequent to this the 
board has not had meetings like this. 

Senator Blaylock asked if the trip to Las Vegas was paid by 
MESA funds. 

Mr. Waterman replied that they were there because there was 
a National High School Association Convention. The members 
of the board were in attendance at this convention. 

Senator Pinsoneault ask about the amount each school pays 
for dues to the MESA. 

Mr. Jim Haugen of the MESA replied that each school pays two 
hundred dollars per activity for which they take part. 
These schools receive 80% of the proceeds from tournaments. 

Senator Nathe ask Mr. Jack Copps of OP! to comment on this 
move of the MESA into the OPI. 

Mr. Copps replied as the sponsor of this bill knows that 
they are not the people who requested this transfer. Should 
the transfer occur it is obvious that it will cause the OPI 
more work than what is being done now. The statutes clearly 
state that any contract of this size will be bid and the OPI 
would be responsible for putting together such a contract, 
accepting the bids, appointing people and monitoring the 
activities of the corporation and there would be an 
increased legal liability and certainly we would not be a 
neutral party. The OP! feels strongly that if this is 
placed with the OPI they want to make sure that activities 
never elevate themselves to a point where they become of 
greater importance than instruction. 

Senator Blaylock ask how many women are members on the MHSA 
board. 

Mr. Waterman answered that there is a representative from 
the MESA who sits on the board of directors who is Tammy 
Hall from Bozeman. She has served fours years and there are 
other administrators who are female and they are optimistic 
that there will a continued growing number of women 
involved. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

Senator VanValkenburg said that he can understand what Mr. 
Waterman is talking about when he claims that this bill 
elevates interscholastic competition as a right as opposed 
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to a privilege. The school board people, the administrator 
from Centerville, the athletic director, they all act like 
this is just their money to use however they see fit and 
because their are public employees and elected as school 
board members that this is all that is necessary to 
establish accountability. 

What he feels really happens here is that there is a 
diffusion of accountability until there is so little 
accountability that no individual school board member that 
finds any problem can do anything about it because there is 
so much potential for retaliatory action by the rest of the 
organization. 

This bill will maintain the real essence of regulation of 
interscholastic activities and it real bring about some 
accountability on the public faces of what spending is 
involved. It is not just the $400,000 that the MHSA spends 
to run the organization, its the million of dollars that 
they drive by virtue of the adoption of rules within the 
organization. This is a reasonable middle ground between 
total regulation by OPI and absolutely no public 
involvement. 

DISPOSITION OF SB 403 

Discussion: 

Senator Pinsoneault commented that he thought the approach 
rather than putting a bill into law would be joint 
resolution saying to the MESA we think there should be more 
participation, we think you should increase membership on 
the board and at least three of the members should be women. 
Give the MHSA a couple of years to comply and if they do not 
let us come back and pass the bill. 

Senator Brown commented that the point is that this is 
public money we are talking about and the MHSA serves a 
public function by mandating rules that affect the public 
schools. 

Senator Hammond stated that he grew up under the MHSA and 
all the people associated with this association found that 
they had to defend themselves many times and some here have 
remarked that these members are prone to saying "we have the 
authority." He said that the MHSA "better be this way" 
because they take more grief and more static and they have 
to settle more problems. . 
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He went on to say that he could not see how this could ever 
work under OPI. He strongly recommended that this committee 
give this bill a do not pass. 

Senator Regan stated that she thinks there are a number of 
issues here, one being that the court has found that the 
MESA is a quasi judicial board and it has the power to make 
rules that are binding on the part of school districts. 
Secondly, handling large sums of money and should be 
audited, not the MESA is in terms of submitting the figures, 
but a legislative audit as all public money is audited. 
This concept of having some association between the extra 
curricular board and the state is not new because other 
states are under direct state control and Montana is one 
that is independent. An internal audit is not too much to 
ask of a quasi judicial board that is able to bind school 
districts by their rules. 

She said that she would like to see them under the OPI, then 
they are subject to review of their ruling making authority 
and they would receive an internal audit of public moneys. 
Tournament money could still be distributed the same kind of 
way. It would dispel the kind of cloud that is heard about. 
So she said she favored the bill. 

Amendments and Votes: 

Senator Brown moved that the amendments by Senator 
VanValkenburg to SB 403 be adopted. 

Senator Farrell called for the question. 

THE MOTION WAS CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Brown moved that SB 403 do pass as amended. 

A roll call vote was taken and THE MOTION FAILED. 

Senator Hammond reversed the vote with no opposition .• 

SB 403 RECEIVED A DO NOT PASS AS AMENDED. 

Senator Hammond will carry the adverse committee report to 
the floor. 



Adjournment At: 4:00 pm 
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ADJOURNMENT 

.Jl~~ Senator • W. Hammond, Chairman--
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SENATE STANDIHG COHMI~~EB REPORT 

February 17, 1989 

HR. PRESIDENT I 
We, your co.mittee on Education and Cultural Resources, having 

had under consideration se 203 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that SB 203 be amended and as so amended do 
pasa: 

(See attaclwd) 
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had under cOJlnideratlon sa 403 (first reading copy -- white), 
respectfully report that 5B 403 be amended and as so amended do not 
pass: 

(See attached) 

AND AS AHENDRD DO NOT PASS 
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Amendments to Senate Bill No.203 
Introduced Copy 

Requested by Senator Farrell 
For the Senate Committee on Education 

1. Title, line 5. 

Prepared by Dave Cogley 
February 16, 1989 

Strike: "COMPREHENSIVE INSURANCE" 
Insert: "SCHOOL PERSONNEL RETIREMENT COSTS" 

2. Title, line 6. 
Following: "BUDGET;" 

S~jrJ~ EJ.:;:r:Oi~ 

rWBiT No. __ /!...----­
DrT~_~-/7-'9 
~'Il:- ~·:o SJ3 ;LCPB 

Insert: "TO ELIMINATE THE COUNTY RETIREMENT LEVY AND THE 
DISTRICTS' RETIREMENT FUNDS;" 

3. Title, line 7. 
Following: "OF" 
Insert: "THE SCHOOL" 

4. Title, lines 8 and 9. 
Following: "LEVY" 
Strike: "OF ALL ELEMENTARY AND HIGH SCHOOLS" 
Insert: ", INCLUDING RETIREMENT" 

5. Title, lines 9 through 12. 
Following: "SCHEDULES;" 
Strike: remainder of line 9 through "DISTRICT;" on line 12 
Insert: "TO LIMIT ANNUAL INCREASES IN EACH DISTRICT'S MAXIMUM 

GENERAL FUND BUDGET; TO REQUIRE THE ALLOWABLE COST SCHEDULE 
FOR SPECIAL EDUCATION PERSONNEL TO BE BASED ON THE AVERAGE 
STATEWIDE SALARY FOR VARIOUS CATEGORIES OF SPECIAL EDUCATION 
PERSONNEL;" 

6. Title, lines 15 and 16. 
Following: "LEVY;" 
Strike: remainder of line 15 through "INFLATION;" on line 16 

7. Title, lines 18 through 21. 
Following: "AID;" 
Strike: remainder of line 18 through "105;" on line 21 

8. Title, line 23. 
Strike: "STATUTORY APPROPRIATION;" 
Insert: "STUDY OF THE EQUALIZATION OF TRANSPORTATION, INSURANCE, 

AND CAPITAL EXPENDITURES;" 

9. Title, line 24. 
Strike: "15-10-402, 17-7-502," 
Insert: "17-3-213, 19-4-605," 

10. Title, line 25. 
S2Bike: "20-3-331," 

1 SB020303.ADC 



11. Title, page 2, line 1. 
Strike: "20-6-608," 
Insert: "20-7-414," 

12. Title, page 2, line 3. 
Following: "20-9-201," 
Insert: "20-9-212," 
Strike: "20-9-318" 
Insert: "20-9-316" 

13. Title, page 2, line 4. 
Following: "20-9-322," 
Insert: "20-9-331" 
Strike: "20-9-353," 

14. Title, page 2, line 5. 
Strike: "20-9-531, 20-9-532," 

15. Title, page 2, line 7. 
Following: "20-5-313," 
.Strike: remainder of line 7 

16. Title, page 2, line 8. 
B0110wing: "20-9-352," 
Insert: "20-9-501, 20-9-531, AND 20-9-532," 
Str ike : "AN" 
Strike: "DATE" 
Insert: "DATES" 

17. Page 2, line 11, through page 5, line 2. 
Strike: sections 1 and 2 in their entirety 
Insert: "Section 1. Section 17-3-213, MeA, is amended to read: 

"17-3-213. Allocation to general road fund and countywide 
school levies. (1) The forest reserve funds so apportioned to 
each county saall must be apportioned by the county treasurer in 
each county bet~ieeAt'ie several fHRds as follows: 

(a) to the general road fund, 66 2/3% of the total amount 
received; 

(b) to the following countywide school levies, 33 1/3% of 
the total sum received: 

(i) the annual basic tax levy for elementary schools 
provided for in 20-9-331; 

(ii) the annual special tax for high schools provided for in 
20-9-333; and 

(iii) the high school transportation fund provided for in 
20-10-143+ 

(iv) tae elemeRtary teaoaer retiremeRt aRd sooial seeyrity 
fYRd provided for iR AQ-9-§Ql, 

(v) tae ai~a seaoel teaoaer retiremeRt aRd sooial seoQrity 
fYRd provided fer iR AQ-9-§Ql. . 

(2) The apportionment of money to the funds provided for 
under subsection (l)(b) saall must be made by the county 
superintendent based on the proportion that the mill levy of each 
fund bears to the total number of mills for all the funds. 
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Whenever the total amount of money available for apportionment 
under this section is greater than the total requirements of a 
levy, the excess money and any interest income must be retained 
in a separate reserve fund, to be reapportioned in the ensuing 
school fiscal year to the levies designated in subsection (l)(b). 

(3) In counties uhereia in which special road districts 
have been created according to law, the board of county 
commissioners shall distribute a proportionate share of the 66 
2/3% of the total amount received for the general road fund to 
&QeA the special road distriet er districts within the county 
'based upon the percentage that the total area of ~ the road 
district bears to the total area of the entire county." 

Section 2. Section 19-4-605, MCA, is amended to read: 
"19-4-605. Pension accumulation fund -- employer's 

contribution. The pension accumulation fund is the fund in which 
the reserves for payment of pensions and annuities shall must be 
accumulated and from which pensions, annuities, and benefits in 
lieu thereof shall of pensions and annuities must be paid to or 
on account of beneficiaries credited with prior service. 
Contributions to and payments from the pension accumulation fund 
shall must be made as follows: 

(rr--Each employer shall pay into the pension accumulation 
fund an amount equal to 7.428% of the earned compensation of each 
member employed during the whole or part of the preceding payroll 
period. 

(2) If the employer is a district or community college 
district, the trustees shall budget aad pay for the employer's 
contribution uader the previsieas ef ~O-g §Ol in the general fund 
budget. 

(3) If the employer is the superintendent of public 
instruction, a public institution of the state of Montana, a unit 
of the Montana university system, or the Montana state school for 
the deaf and blind, the legislature shall appropriate to the 
employer an adequate amount to allow the payment of the 
employer's contribution. 

(4) If the employer is a county, the county commissioners 
shall budget and pay for the employer's contribution in the 
manner provided by law for the adoption of a county budget and 
for payments under the budget. 

(5) All interest and other earnings realized on the moaeys 
monef of the retirement system shall must be credited to the 
penslon accumulation fund, and the amount required to allow 
regular interest on the annuity savings fund shall must be 
transferred to that fund from the pension accumulatron-fund. 

(6) All pensions, annuities, and benefits in lieu thereof 
shall of eensions and annuities must be paid from the pension 
accumulatlon fund. 

(7) The retirement board may, in its discretion, transfer 
from the pension accumulation fund an amount necessary to cover 
expenses of administration."" 

18. Page 9, lines 10 and 11. 
Strike: line 10 through "20-9-532:" on line 11 
Renumber: subsequent subsection 
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19. Page 15. 
Following: line 14 
Insert: " Section 6. Section 20-3-324, MCA, is amended to read: 

"20-3-324. Powers and duties. As prescribed elsewhere in 
this title, the trustees of each district shall aarle tae pe~ler 
aRs it saall ae taeir d\ity te perferm tae felleuiACj s\ities er 
aeW-: 

(1) employ or dismiss a teacher, principal, or other 
assistant upon the recommendation of the district superintendent, 
the county high school principal, or other principal as the board 
may deem considers necessary, accepting or rejecting &QSA ~ny 
recommendation as the trustees shall in their sole discretlon 
determine, in accordance with the provisions of Title 20, chapter 
4: 

(2) employ and dismiss administrative personnel, clerks, 
secretaries, teacher aides, custodians, maintenance personnel, 
school bus drivers, food service personnel, nurses, and any other 
personnel deemed considered necessary to carry out the various 
services of the district: 

(3) administer the attendance and tuition provisions and 
otherwise govern the pupils of the district in accordance with 
the provisions of the pupils chapter of this title: 

(4) call, conduct, and certify the elections of the 
district in accordance with the provisions of the school 
elections chapter of this title; 

(5) participate in the teachers' retirement system of the 
state of Montana in accordance with the provisions of the 
teachers' retirement system chapter of Title 19: 

(6) participate in district boundary change actions in 
accordance with the provisions of the districts chapter of this 
title; 

(7) organize, open, close, or acquire isolation status for 
the schools of the district in accordance with the provisions of 
the school organization part of this title; 

(8) adopt and administer the annual budget or an emergency 
budget of the district in accordance with the provisions of the 
school budget system part of this title: 

(9) conduct the fiscal business of the district in 
accordance with the provisions of the school financial 
administration part of this title; 

(10) establish the ANB, foundation program, permissive levy, 
additional levy, cash reserve, and state impact aid amount for 
the general fund of the district in accordance with the 
provisions of the general fund part of this title; 

(11) establish, maintain, budget, and finance the 
transportation program of the district in accordance with the 
provisions of the transportation parts of this title: 

(12) issue, refund, sell, budget, and redeem the bonds of 
the district in accordance with the provisions of the bonds parts 
of this title; 

(13) when applicable, establish, financially administer, and 
budget for the tuition fund, retiremeAt fliRs, building reserve 
fund, adult education fund, nonoperating fund, school food 
services fund, miscellaneous federal programs fund, building 
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fund, lease or rental agreement fund, traffic education fund, and 
interlocal cooperative agreement fund in accordance with the 
provisions of the other school funds parts of this title; 

(14) when applicable, administer any interlocal cooperative 
agreement, gifts, legacies, or devises in accordance with the 
provisions of the miscellaneous financial parts of this title; 

(15) hold in trust, acquire, and dispose of the real and 
personal property of the district in accordance with the 
provisions of the school sites and facilities part of this title; 

(16) operate the schools of the district in accordance with 
the provisions of the school calendar part of this title: 

(17) establish and maintain the instructional services of 
the schools of the district in accordance with the provisions of 
the instructional services, textbooks, vocational education, and 
special education parts of this title; 

(18) establish and maintain the school food services of the 
district in accordance with the provisions of the school food 
services parts of this title; 

(19) make &QeA a~y reports from time to time as the county 
superintendent, superlntendent of public instruction, and board 
of public education may require; 

(20) retain, when deemed considered advisable, a physician 
or registered nurse to inspect the sanitary conditions of the 
school or the general health conditions of each pupil and, upon 
request, make available to any parent or guardian any medical 
reports or health records maintained by the district pertaining 
to his child; 

(21) for each member of the trustees, visit each school of 
the district not less than once each school fiscal year to 
examine its management, conditions, and needs, except trustees 
from a first-class school district may share the responsibility 
for visiting each school in the district: 

(22) procure and display outside daily in suitable weather 
at each school of the district an American flag \laiea Baall be 
that measures not less than 4 feet by 6 feet; and 

(23) perform any other duty and enforce any other 
requirements for the government of the schools prescribed by this 
title, the policies of the board of public education, or the 
rules of the superintendent of public instruction."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

20. Page 17, lines 15 and 16. 
Strike: "retirement fund," 

21. Page 19, lines 13 through 19. 
Strike: section 7 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

22. Page 34, line 13. 
Strike: "20-9-318" 
Insert: "20-9-316" 

23. Page 35, line 4 through line 10. 
Strike: section 17 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 
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24. Page 35. 
Following: line 10 
Insert: " Section 17. Section 20-7-414, MCA, is amended to read: 

"20-7-414. Determination of children in need.and type of 
special education needed -- approval of classes and programs by 
superintendent. (1) The determination of the children requiring 
special education and the type of special education needed by 
these children shall be is the responsibility of the trustees, 
and &aeh the determination sRal1 must be made in compliance with 
the procedures established in the rules of the superintendent of 
public instruction. Whenever the trustees of a school district or 
the governing authority of an institution learn of a handicapped 
child in their jurisdiction who is in need of special education, 
they shall determine whether the child is in need of a surrogate 
parent by determining whether the parents or guardian is unknown 
or unavailable or if the child is a ward of the state. The 
determination must be made within 10 days of the date on which 
the trustees of a school district or the governing authority of 
an institution learned of the presence of the child in the 
district. If the child is in need of a surrogate parent, the 
trustees of a school district or the governing authority of an 
institution must nominate a surrogate parent for the child as 
provided in 20-7-461. 

(2) Whenever the trustees of any district intend to 
establish a special education class or program, they shall apply 
for approval and funding of the class or program by the 
superintendent of public instruction. The superintendent of 
public instruction shall approve or disapprove the application 
for the special education class or program on the basis of its 
compliance with the laws of the state of Montana, the special 
education policies adopted by the board of public education, and 
the rules of the superintendent of public instruction. No special 
education class may be operated by the trustees without the 
approval of the superintendent of public instruction. Each 
special education class or program must be approved annually to 
be funded as part of the maximQm-bQQ~et ~iitROQt-a=vote foundation 
program for special education."" 

25. Page 37, line 1. 
Strike: "foundation program amount" 
Insert: "general fund budget" 

26. Page 38, line 2. 
Following: "program" 
Insert: "distribution" 

27. Page 38, line 9. 
Following: "program" 
Insert: "distribution" 

28. Page 38, line 18. 
Strike: "entire" 
Insert: "average" 
Following: "cost" 
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Insert: "as determined under subsection (5)" 

29. Page 38, line 19. 
Strike: "such" 
Insert: "the" 

30. Page 38, line 20. 
Strike: "entire" 
Insert: "average" 

31. Page 39, line 15. 
Strike: "entire" 
Insert: "averag~" 
Following: "cost" 
Insert: "as determined under subsection (5)" 

32. Page 39, line 16. 
Strike: "such" 
Insert: "the" 

33. Page 39, line 17. 
Strike: "entire" 
Insert: "average" 

34. Page 39, line 25. 
Strike: "entire" 
.Insert: "average" 
Following: "cost" 
Insert: "as determined under subsection (5)" 

35. Page 40, line 1. 
Strike: "such" 
Insert: "the" 

36. Page 40, line 2. 
Strike: "entire" 
Insert: "average" 

37. Page 41, line 22, through page 42, line 19. 
Strike: subsections (5) and (6) in their entirety 
Insert: "(5) To determine the allowable cost for special 

education personnel provided for in subsections (l)(a) and 
(l)(b) for the ensuing school fiscal year, the 
superintendent of public instruction shall: 

(a) require each district that received special 
education funding for the current school fiscal year to 
submit, by December 1 of the current year, documentation of 
the salaries received by all special education personnel 
funded under this section for the current school fiscal 
yeari 

(b) calculate, from the documentation submitted 
pursuant to subsection (5)(a), the average statewide salary 
for each of the following categories of special educaton 
personnel: 

(i) special program teachers; 
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special program aides; (ii) 
(iii) special program supervisors and administrators: 

and 
(iv) specialists, including professional supportive 

personnel: and 
(c) calculate the total allowable cost for special 

education personnel for a district, based on the average 
statewide salaries calculated for the categories in 
subsection (5)(b)." 

38. Page 43, line 9. 
Following: "receipts." 
Insert: "Districts that did not receive state equalization aid 

during the current year may maintain a cash reserve not 
exceeding 35% of the general fund budget for the ensuing 
school year." 

39. Page 43. 
Following: line 13 
Insert: "Section 24. Section 20-9-141, MeA, is amended to read: 

"20-9-141. Computation of general fund net levy requirement 
by county superintendent. (1) The county superintendent shall 
compute the levy requirement for each district's general fund on 
the basis of the following procedure: 

(a) Determine the total of the funding required for the 
district's final general fund budget less the amount established 
by the schedules in 20-9-316 through 20-9-321 by totaling: 

(i) the district's nonisolated school foundation program 
requirement to be met by a district levy as provided in 20-9-303; 

(ii) eAe diseriee's permissive levy amoyse as provided is 
:ag-g-~§:a, and 

(iii) JJll. any additional general fund budget amount adopted 
by the trustees of the district under the provisions of 20-9-353, 
including any additional levies authorized by the electors of the 
district. 

(b) Determine the total o£ tRe moseys money available for 
the reduction of the property tax on the district for the general 
fund by totaling: 

(i) anticipated federal moseys money received under the 
provisions of Title I of Public Law 81-874 or other anticipated 
federal moseys money received in lieu of EyeR federal that act; 

(ii) anticipated tuition payments for out-of-district pupils 
under the provisions of 20-5-303, 20-5-307, 20-5-312, and 20-5-
313: 

(iii) general fund cash reappropriated, as established under 
the provisions of 20-9-104; 

(iv) anticipated or reappropriated state impact aid 
received under the provisions of 20-9-304: 

(v) anticipated revenue from veRiele property taxes and 
fees imposed under 23-2-517, 23-2-803, 61-3-50.4 (2), 6l-3-52I"; aa4 
61-3-537, and 67-3-204: 

(vi) anticipated net proceeds taxes for interim production 
and new production, as defined in 15-23-601: 

(vii) anticipated interest to be earned or reappropriated 
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interest earned by the investment of general fund cash in 
accordance with the provisions of 20-9-213(4): aaQ 

(viii) anticipated revenue from corporation license taxes 
'collected from financial institutions under 15-31-702; and 

(ix) any other revenue anticipated by the trustees to be 
received during the ensuing school fiscal year which may be used 
to finance the general fund. 

(c) Subtract the tetal ef the meaeys money available to 
reduce the property tax required to finance the general fund that 
has been determined in subsection (l)(b) from the total 
requirement determined in subsection (l)(a). 

(2) The net general fund levy requirement determined in 
subsection (l)(c) shall must be reported to the county 
commissioners on the second Monday of August by the county 
superintendent as the general fund levy requirement for the 
district, and a levy shall must be made by the county 
commissioners in accordance with 20-9-142." 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

40. Page 43, line 22. 
Strike: "20-9-318" 
Insert: "20-9-316" 

41. Page 44, line 22. 
Following: "taxes" 
Insert: "property taxes and" 

42. Page 44, line 23. 
Strike: "23-2-518" 
Insert: "23-2-517" 

43. Page 44, line 24. 
Strike: "67-3-205" 
Insert: "67-3-204" 

44. Page 45. 
Following: line 21 
Insert: "Section 26. Section 20-9-201, MeA, is amended to read: 

"20-9-201. Definitions and application. (1) As used in this 
title, unless the context clearly indicates otherwise, "fund" 
means a separate detailed account of receipts and expenditures 
for a specific purpose as authorized by law. Funds are classified 
as follows: 

(a) A "budgeted fund" means any fund for which a budget 
must be adopted in order to expend any money from syeh the fund. 
The general fund, transportation fund, bus depreciation reserve 
fund, elementary tuition fund, retiremeat fYaG, debt service 
fund, leased facilities fund, building reserve fund, adult 
education fund, nonoperating fund, vocational-technical center 
fund, and any other funds so designated by the legislature shall 
Be are budgeted funds. 

--(b) A "nonbudgeted fund" means any fund' for which a budget 
is not required in order to expend any money on deposit in &aeA 
the fund. The school food services fund, miscellaneous federal 
programs fund, building fund, lease or rental agreement fund, 
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traffic education fund, inter local cooperative fund, and any 
other funds so designated by the legislature shall se ~ 
nonbudgeted funds. 

(2) The school financial administration provisions of this 
title apply to all money of any elementary or high school 
district except the extracurricular money realized from pupil 
activities. The superintendent of public instruction has general 
supervisory authority as prescribed by law over the school 
financial administration provisions, as they relate to elementary 
and high school districts, as preserised sy law aRd He shall 
estaslish syeh ryles as are adopt rules necessary to secure 
compliance with the law." 
Renumber: subsequent sections. 

45. Page 46, line 7. 
Strike: "retirement fund;" 

46. Page 47. 
Following: line 2 
Insert: "Section 28. Section 20-9-212, MCA, is amended to read: 

"20-9-212. Duties of county treasurer. The county treasurer 
of each county shall: 

(1) receive and hold all school money subject to 
apportionment and keep a separate accounting of its apportionment 
to the several districts which are entitled to a portion of ~ 
the money according to the apportionments ordered by the county 
superintendent. A separate accounting shall must be maintained 
for each county fund supported by a countywiae-Ievy for a 
specific, authorized purpose, including: 

(a) the basic county tax in support of the elementary 
foundation programs: 

(b) the basic special tax for high schools in support of 
the high school foundation programs; 

(c) the county tax in support of the county's high school 
transportation obligation: and 

(d) Eae OOYRty tax ia-sapport of tae hi~a soaool 
osli~aEioas to tRe retiremeat systems of ERe state of Moataaa, 

(e) aay adaitioaal OQYRty tax re~Yirea sy la~, to proviae 
for aefioieaoy fiaaaoia~ of tRe elemeatary foYaaatioR pro~rams, 

(f) aay adaitioaal OOYRty tax re~Yirea sy lau to pro!:iae 
for aefioieaoy fiRaRoia~ of tRe hi~h sORool fOYRdatioa pro~rams, 
aM-

f9+ ~ any other county tax for schools, including the 
community colleges, which may be authorized by law and levied by 
the county commissioners; 

(2) whenever requested, notify the county superintendent 
and the superintendent of public instruction of the amount of 
county school money on deposit in each of the funds enumerated in 
subsection (1) of this section and the amount of any other school 
money subject to apportionment and apportion &aeA the county and 
other school money to the districts in accordance with the 
apportionment ordered by the county superintendent: 

(3) keep a separate accounting of the expenditures for each 
budgeted fund included in the final budget of each district: 

(4) keep a separate accounting of the receipts, 
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expenditures, and cash balances for each budgeted fund included 
in the final budget of each district and for each nonbudgeted 
fund established by each district: 

(5) except as otherwise limited by law, pay all warrants 
properly drawn on the county or district school money and 
properly endorsed by their holders: 

(6) receive all revenue collected by and for each district 
and deposit these receipts in the fund designated by law ,or by 
the district if no fund is designated by law. Interest and 
penalties on delinquent school taxes shall be credited to the 
same fund and district for which the original taxes were levied. 

(7) send all revea~eB revenue received for a joint 
district, part of which is situated in his county, to the county 
treasurer designated as the custodian of B~sa revea~eB the 
revenue, no later than December 15 of each year and every 3 
months thereafter until the end of the school fiscal year~ 

(8) at the direction of the trustees of a district, assist 
the district in the issuance and sale of tax and revenue 
anticipation notes as provided in Title 7, chapter 6, part 11: 

(9) register district warrants drawn on a budgeted fund in 
accordance with 7-6-2604 when there is insufficient money 
available ia eae B~m sf mosey in all funds of the district to 
make payment of such warrant. Redemption of registered warrants 
Baall must be made in accordance with 7-6-2116, 7-6-2605, and 7-
6-2606-. -

(10) invest the money of any district as directed by the 
trustees of the district within 3 working days of ~ the 
direction; 

(11) ~ each month give to the trustees of each district 
an itemized report for each fund maintained by the district, 
showing the paid warrants, outstanding warrants, registered 
warrants, amounts and types of revenue received, and the cash 
balance; and 

(12) remit promptly to the state treasurer receipts for the 
county tax for a vocational-technical center when levied by the 
board of county commissioners."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

47. Page 47, line 19. 
Strike: ", including insurance" 

48. Page 48, line 20. 
Strike: "20-9-318" 
'Insert: "20-9-316" 

49. Page 49, line 25. 
Following: "exceptions." 
Insert: "(1)" 

so. Page SO, line 3. 
Strike: "20-9-318" 
Insert: "20-9-316" 

51. Page SO. 
Following: line 7 
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Insert: "(2) If a district receives money other than from the 
foundation program, the district's total general fund budget 
may not exceed: 
Ca) 108% of the total general fund budget of the prior 

school year, if during the prior school year the district's 
general fund budget per pupil was 84% or less of the average 
general fund budget per pupil of all schools in the same 
foundation program schedule category; 

(b) 100% of the total general fund budget of the prior 
school year, if during the prior school year the district's 
general fund budget per pupil was 116% or more of the average 
general fund budget per pupil of all schools in the same schedule 
category; 

(c) the percentage of the total general fund budget of the 
prior school year that results from the following calculation, if 
during the prior school year the district's general fund budget 
per pupil was more than 84% or less than 116% of the average 
general fund budget per pupil of all schools in the same schedule 
category: 

1.04% - percent of average budget per pupil - 100" 
400 

(3) Prior to March 1 the superintendent of public 
instruction shall calculate the average general fund budget per 
pupil of the districts in each foundation program schedule 
category, and shall determine the percentage of average budget 
per pupil that each district in each category budgeted during the 
current school year. 

Section 32. Section 20-9-316, MCA, is amended to read: 
"20-9-316. Elementary school maxim~m b~dqet foundation 

program schedule for lQ89-8i school fiscal year 1990. For the 
school fiscal ear endin June 30, 1990, the elementar school 
foundat1on program schedule 1S as ollows: 

(1) For each elementary school having an ANB of nine or 
fewer pupils, the maximum Baall be $19,999 is $23,907 if ~ the 
school is approved as an isolated school. 

(2) For schools with an ANB of 10 pupils but less than 18 
pupils, the maximum Baall be $19,9&9 is $23,907 plus $834.1Q 
$999.20 per pupil on the basis of the average number belonging 
over nine. 

(3) For schools with an ANB of at least 14 pupils but less 
than 18 pupils that qualify for instructional aide funding under 
20-9-322, the maximum Baall be $3~,7l4 is $39,188 plus $8J4.lQ 
$999.20 per pupil on the basis of the average number belonging 
over 14. 

(4) For schools with an ANB of 18 pupils and employing one 
teacher, the maximum Baal1 be $~7,4ii is $32,900 plus $834.1Q 
$999.20 per pupil on the basis of the average number belonging 
over 18, not to exceed an ANB of 25. 

(5) For schools with an ANB of 18 pupils and employing two 
full-time teachers, the maximum Baall se $43,991 is $52,528 plus 
$&~~.4Q $625.73 per pupil on the basis of the average number . 
belonging over 18, not to exceed an ANB of 50. 
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(6) For schools having an ANB in excess of 40, the maximum 
on the basis of the total pupils (ANB) in the district ~ 
elemestary pypils will ~e is as follows: 

(a) For a school havIng an ANB of more than 40 and 
employing a minimum of three teachers, the maximum of $1,938 
sRal1 ~e $2,321 is decreased at the rate of $1.88 $2.25 for each 
additional pupil until the total number (ANB) sRall Rave reaoaes 
a total of reaches 100 pupils. 

(b) For a school having an ANB of ~ore than 100 pupils, the 
maximum of $1,825 saall ~e $2,186 is decreased at the rate of 
$1.72 $2.06 for each additional pupil until the ANB saall Rave 
reaoaes reaches 300 pupils. 

(c) For a school having an ANB of more than 300 pupils, the 
maximum saall sot exoees $1,481 is $1,774 for each pupil. 

(7) The maximum per pupil for all pupils (ANB) and for all 
elementary schools sRall must be computed on the basis of the 
amount allowed hereis in thIS schedule on account of the last 
eligible pupil (ANB). All elementary schools operated within the 
incorporated limits of a city or town sRall must be treated as 
one school for the purpose of this schedule.-II---

Section 33. Section 20-9~3l7, MCA, is amended to read: 
"20-9-317. High school maximum bYsget foundation program 

schedule for 1985-86 school fiscal year 1990. For the school 
fiscal ear endin June 30, 1990, the hi h school foundation 
program sche ule is as ollows: 

(1) For each high school having an ANB of 24 or fewer 
pupils, the maximum sRall ~e $116,708 is $136,206. 

(2) For a secondary school having an ANB of more than 24 
pupils, the maximum $4,738 shall ~e of $5,675 is decreased at the 
rate of $25.84 $30.95 for each additional pupil until the ANB 
sRall have reaohed a total of 40 SYOa reaches 40 pupils. 

(3) For a school having an ANB of more than 40 pupils, the 
maximum of $4,624 saall ~e $5,180 is decreased at the rate of 
$25.84 $30.95 for each additional pupil until the ANB saall have 
reaoaed reaches 100 pupils. 

(4) For a school having an ANB of more than 100 pupils, & 
the maximum of $2,774 shall be $3,323 is decreased at the rate of 
$i7J~ $5.18 for each additional pupil un~ the ANB sRall aave 
reaoRed reaches 200 pupils. ___ ~ -~ • 

(5) For a school having an ~ ~~_more than 200 pupils, the 
maximum of $2,J4~ saall ~e $2,804 is decreased by $2.38 $2.85 for 
each additional pupil until the ANB shall have reaohes reaches 
300 pupils. 

(6) For a school having an ANB of more than 300 pupils, the 
maximum of $2,104 shall ~e $2,520 is decreased at the rate of 44 
52 cents until the ANB shall have reaoaed reaches 600 pupils. ? 

(7) For a school having an ANB ~ of more than-6~ 
pupils, the maximum shall Rot exoeed $1,97J is $2,360~pupil. ( 

(8) The maximum per pupil for all pupils (ANB) and for all 
high schools saall must be computed on the basis of the amount 
allowed hereis in t~section on account of 'the last eligible 
pupil (ANB). All high schools and junior high schools which have 
been approved and accredited as junior high schools, operated 
within the incorporated limits of a city or town, saall must be 
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treated as one school for the purpose of this schedule. "" 

52. Page 50, line 10. 
Strike: "1989-90" 
Insert: "school fiscal year 1991" 

53. Page 50, line 11. 
Strike: "1989-90" 
'Insert: "the school fiscal year ending June 30, 1991," 

54. Page 50, line 15. 
Strike: "$32,253" 
Insert: "$31,103" 

55. Page 50, line 18. 
Strike: "$32,253" 
Insert: "$31,103" 

56. Page 50, line 19. 
Strike: "$1,348" 
Insert: "$1,300" 

57. Page 50, line 24. 
Strike: "$52,867" 
Insert: "$50,984" 
Strike: "$1,348" 
Insert: "$1,300" 

58. Page 51, line 2. 
Strike: "$44,386" 
Insert: "$42,803" 

59. Page 51, line 3. 
Strike: "$1,348" 
Insert: "$1,300" 

60. Page 51, line 7. 
Strike: "$70,864" 
Insert: "$68,339" 
Strike: "$844.20" 
Insert: "$814.07" 

61. Page 51, line 15. 
Strike: "$3,131 must be" 
Insert: "$3,020 is" 
Strike: "$3.04" 
Insert: "$2.93" 

62. Page 51, line 19. 
Strike: "$2,949 must be" 
Insert: "$2,844 is" 

63. Page 51, line 20. 
Strike: "$2.78" 
Insert: "$2.68" 
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64. Page 51, line 23. 
Strike: "may not exceed" 
Strike: "$2,394" 
Insert: "is $2,308" 

65. Page 52, line 7 through line 20. 
Strike: subsection (8) in its entirety 

66. Page 52, line 23. 
Strike: "1989-90" 
Insert: "school fiscal year 1991" 

67. Page 52, line 24. 
Strike: "1989-90" 
Insert: "the school fiscal year ending June 30, 1991," 

68. Page 53, line 3. 
Strike: "$192,939" 
Insert: "$177,204" 

69. Page 53, line 5. 
Strike: "$8,039 must be" 
Insert: "$7,383 is" 

70. Page 53, ,line 6. 
Strike: "$43.85" 
Insert: "$40.27" 

71. Page 53, line 10. 
Strike: "$7,338 must be" 
Insert: "$6,739 is" 

72. Page 53, line 11. 
Strike: "$43.85" 
Insert: "$40.27" 

73. Page 53, line 14. 
Strike: "$4,707 must be" 
Insert: "$4,323 is" 

74. Page 53, line 15. 
Strike: "$7.34" 
Insert: "$6.74" 

75. Page 53, line 18.Y Strike: "$3,973 must be" 
Insert: "$3,648 is" .. 
76. Page 53, line 19. 
Strike: "$4.03" 
Insert: "$3.71" 

77. Page 53, line 22. 
Strike: "$3,570 must be" 
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Insert: "$3,279 is" 

78. Page 53, line 23. 
Strike: "74" 
Insert: "68" 

79. Page 54, line 
Strike: "$3,348" 
Insert: "$3,076" 

1 •. ~~ 
/ 

80. Page 54, line 11 through line 24. 
Strike: subsection (9) in its entirety 

81. Page 55, line 3. 
Following: "amount" 
Insert: "of distribution" 

82. Page 55, line 9. 
Following: "a-aa" 
Insert: "20-9-317 and" 

83. Page 56, line 1. 
Strike: "20-9-318 and" 
Insert: "20-9-316 through" 

84. Page 56, line 7. 
Following: "program" 
Insert: "distribution" 

85. Page 56, line 9. 
Strike: "amount" 
Insert: "distribution" 

86. Page 56, line 25. 
Strike: "and 20-9-318" 

87. Page 58, line 25. 
Following: "e-r" 
Insert: "20-9-316(3) or" 

88. Page 60. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: Section Section 20-9-331, MCA, is amended to read: 

"20-9-331. Basic county tax and other revenues for county 
equalization of the elementary district foundation program. (1) 
It saall be tae gat}' of tae The county commissioners of each 
county ~ shall levy an annual basic tax of 28 mills on the 
dollars of the taxable value of all taxable property within the 
-county, except for veaieles property subject to taxatioR a tax or 
fee under 23-2-517, 23-2-803, 61-3-504(2), 61-3-521, 61-3-537, 
61=3-204, for the purposes of local and state.foundation program 
support. The revenue to be collected from this levy sAall must be 
apportioned to the support of the foundation programs of t~ 
elementary school districts in the county and to the state 
special revenue fund, state equalization aid account, in the 
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following manner: 
(a) In order to determine the amount of revenue raised by 

this levy which is retained by the county, the sum of the 
estimated reVeRyeS revenue identified in subsection (2) below 
snaIl must be subtracted from the sum of the county elementary 
transportation obligation and the total of the foundation 
programs of all elementary districts of the county. 

(b) If the basic levy prescribed by this section produces 
more revenue than is required to finance the difference 
determined above, the county treasurer shall remit the surplus 
funds to the state treasurer for deposit to the state special 
revenue fund, state equalization aid account, immediately upon 
occurrence of a surplus balance ~nd each subsequent month 
thereafter, with any final remittance due no later than June 20 
of the fiscal year for which the levy has been set. 

(2) The preeeeds revenue realized from the county's portion 
of the levy prescribed by this section and the reVeRyeS revenue 
from the following sources saall must be used for the 
equalization of the elementary district foundation programs of 
the county as prescribed in 20-9-334, and a separate accounting 
shall be kept of SYOa prooeeds aRd reVeRyeS the revenue by the 
county treasurer in accordance with 20-9-212(1): 

(a) the portion of the federal Taylor Grazing Act funds 
distributed to a county and designated for the common school fund 
under the provisions of 17-3-222: 

(b) the portion of the federal flood control act funds 
distributed to a county and designated for expenditure for the 
benefit of the county common schools under the provisions of 17-
3-232: 

(c) all money paid into the county treasury as a result of 
fines for violations of law, except money paid to a justice's 
court, and the use of which is not otherwise specified by law: 

(d) any money remaining at the end of the immediately 
preceding school fiscal year in the county treasurer's aOOeYRt 
accounts for the various sources of revenue established or 
referred to in this section: 

(e) any federal or state money distributed to the county as 
payment in lieu of ~ property taxation establisaed by tae 
OO~Rty levy req~ireQ by tais Beetles, including federal forest 
reserve funds allocated under 17-3-213: 

(f) net proceeds taxes for interim production and new 
production, as defined in 15-23-601: and 

(g) anticipated revenue from veaiole property taxes and 
fees imposed under 23-2-517, 23-2-803, 61-3-504(2), 61-3-5~aaQ 
61-3-537, and 67-3-204."" 

Section 40. Section 20-9-333, MCA, is amended to read: 
"20-9-333. Basic special levy and other revenues for county 

equalization of high school district foundation program. (1) ~ 
snaIl be tne dYty ef tne The county commissioners of each county 
~ shall levy an annual basIc special tax for high schools of 17 
mills on the dollar of the taxable value of .11 taxable property 
within the county, except for veRioles sybjeet te taxatieR ~Rder 
il=6-§Q4(J) property subject to a tax or fee under 23-2-517, 23-
2-803, 61-3-504(2), 61-3-521, 61-3-537, and 67-3-204, for the 
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purposes of local and state foundation program support. The 
revenue to be collected from this levy sRall must be apportioned 
to the support of the foundation programs of high school 
districts in the county and to the state special revenue fund, 
state equalization aid account, in the following manner: 

(a) In order to determine the amount of revenue raised by 
this levy which is retained by the county, the estimated relJeRtieS 
revenue identified in stiBseetieRs (~)(a) aRd (~)(b) belew s~all 
&& subsection (2~ is subtracted from the sum of the county's high 
school tuition 0 ligation and the total of the foundation 
programs of all high school districts of the county. 

(b) If the basic levy prescribed by this section produces 
more revenue than is required to finance the difference 
determined abeve in subsection (ll(a), the county treasurer shall 
remit the surplus to the state treasurer for deposit to the state 
special revenue fund, state equalization aid account, immediately 
upon occurrence of a surplus balance and each subsequent month 
thereafter, with any final remittance due no later than June 20 
of the fiscal year for which the levy has been set. 

(2) The prooeeds revenue realized from the county's portion 
of the levy prescribed in this section and the reVeRtieS revenue 
from the following sources sRall must be used for the 
equalization of the high school district foundation programs of 
the county as prescribed in 20-9-334, and a separate accounting 
s~all must be kept of tRese preeeeds the revenue by the county 
'treasurer in accordance with 20-9-212(1): 

(a) any money remaining at the end of the immediately 
preceding school fiscal year in the county treasurer's accounts 
for the various sources of revenue established in this section: 

(b) any federal or state mOReys money distributed to the 
county as a payment in lieu of the property taxation established 
by the county levy required by this section , including the 
federal forest reserve funds allocated under the provisions of 
17-3-213: 

Cc) net proceeds taxes for interim production and new 
production, as defined in 15-23-601: and 

Cd) anticipated revenue from veaiele property taxes and 
fees imposed under 23-2-517, 23-2-803, 61-3-504(2), 61-3-521; aA& 
61-3-537, 67-3-204." 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

89. Page 60, line 17. 
Following: "a" 
Insert: "tax-or" 
Strike: "in lieu of tax" 
Insert: "under 23-2-517, 23-2-803, 61-3-504(2), 61-3-521, 61-3-

537, and 67-3-204" 

90. Page 62. 
Following: line 8 
Insert: "property taxes and" 

91. Page 62, line 9. 
Strike: "23-2-518" 
Insert: "23-2-517" 
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92. Page 62, line 10. 
Strike: "67-3-205" 
Insert: "67-3-204" 

99. Page 65, line 1, through page 68, line 12. 
~trike: section 37 in its entirety 

94. Page 70, line 6, through page 73, line 3. 
Strike: sections 39 through 41 in their entirety 

95. Page 74, line 16. 
Following: "Repealer." 
'Insert: "(1) Sections 20-9-352, 20-9-501, 20-9-531, and 20-9-

532, MCA, are repealed. 
(2)" 

96. Page 74, lines 17 and 18. 
Strike: "20-9-105, 20-9-316, 20-9-317, and 20-9-352" 

97. Page 74. 
Following: line 22 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 49. Interim study of funding for 

school district transportation, capital expenditures, and 
comprehensive insurance. The office of budget and program 
planning shall: 

(1) during school fiscal years 1990 and 1991, study 
the transportation, capital outlay, and comprehensive 
insurance needs of the elementary and high school districts, 
and methods of distributing aid in an equalized manner; " 

(2) seek the advice and recommendations of the 
superintendent of public instruction and the board of public 
education during the study process; 

(3) report recommendations resulting from its study to 
the 52nd Legislature and prepare legislation to implement 
its recommendations; and 

(4) develop incentive and accountability programs to 
enhance equalization of educational opportunity as well as 
the quality of education provided to Montana public school 
pupils. 

NEW SECTION. Section 50. District retirement fund balance­
-transfer. A district that has a balance remaining on [the 
effective date of this section] in the district retirement 
fund formerly established under 20-9-501 shall transfer the 
balance to the district general fund. The amount 
anticipated to be transferred under this section must be 
included in the total money calculated under 20-9-l4l(1)(b) 
that is available for reduction of the property tax levy 
imposed in 1990 for the district's general fund. 

Renumber: subsequent section 

98. Page 74, line 23. 
Strike: "date. [This act] is" 
Insert: "dates. (1) [Sections 1, 2, 6, 16, 17, 22, 24, 26, 28 
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through 40, 42, 46, 47(1), and 48 through 511 are effective 
July 1, 1989. 

(2) [Sections 3 through 5, 7 through 15, 18 through 
21, 23, 25, 27, 41, 43 through 45, and 47(2)1 are effective 
July 1, 1990." 
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February 17. 1989 

TO: Senate Education Committee 

FROM: Don Waldron. Chairman 

r" . , 

Legislative Committee. School Administrators of Montana 

SENATE BILL 203 (Amendments as expected to be presented to Senate Education 
Committee for Governor Stephens) 

As an introduction. I feel that SB 203. as it now stands. is a good 
workable bill. Something I would have liked handled differently. but for the 
most part a good compromise between what schools would like and what is 
possible. 

The (I think) proposed amendments: 

1. I could live with Comprehensive Insurance Fund removed from the 
general fund. ' 

2. I still dislike the idea of retirement being included in the general 
fund. My main concern is that there is no way of getting the shortfall of 
money for retirement collected without a vote of the taxpayers or the money 
taken away from other instructional areas. 

3. Limitations on annual increases in general fund. We have said that 
117% of average budget could be worked out over a five year period. 

Now the amendments say one year and then freeze until everyone catches up 
and we will all be average. Local Control? Districts willing to pay more for 
something better is no longer possible. 

4. The allowable increases of 4% and 8% would be from local levies. Low 
funded districts are usually districts with low taxable value and areas where 
special mill levies are not easily passed. 

5. Where is the fiscal note on these amendments? Or mayhe I should say 
where is the memo outlining the savings to the state that is generated by 
these amendments over the next four years? 

6. Has the intent and letter of the law in the Underfunded Lawsuit. been 
addressed? 

Montana schools are good to outstanding. Take away some of the ability 
at the local level to innovate and grow you can then expect all our schools to 
be just plain good and on their way down. 

I urge you to take to the floor SB 203 as presented. Do not add these 
ill conceived amendments to a good bill. 

Thank you. 
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EXH~BIT No.--'=,""'3ot..-__ _ 
STATE OF MONTANA DATE .:l .... ' 7--1Y 

DfficE. of tfu: 1'-£9~fatirJ£ 9~C!af dI~afy~ll NO. Sa .2D3 
STATE CAPITOL 

HELENA. MONTANA 59620 
4106/414141·2986 

JUDY RIPPINGALE 
LEGISLATIVE FISCAL ANALYST 

Senator Pat Regan 
Seat 1119 
Montana State Senate 
State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Senator Regan: 

"February 17, 1989 '.. .. 

The amendments that have been proposed for House Bill 623 by 
Representative Thomas and for Senator Bill 203 by Senator Hammond 
reflect Governor Stephen's school funding proposal. 

The Governor's proposal increases the foundation program schedules 
by 18.6 percent in fiscal 1990 and by an additional 30.1 percent in fiscal 
1991 (i.e. the schedules in fiscal 1991 are 54.3 percent higher for fiscal 
1991 than for fiscal 1989). We estimate that these schedule increases 
provide an additional $51.85 million to schools in fiscal 1990 above the 
present schedules. In fiscal 1991, the schedule increases provide an 
additional $150.58 million above the estimated fiscal 1991 cost of the present 
schedules. 

Table 1 
Cost of the Foundation and Permissive Program 

1991 Biennium . 
(Millicms ) 

Governor's 
Current Law Proposal 

(0-0) (18.6-30.1) Difference 

Fiscal 1990 $278.71 $330.56 $ 51.85 
Fiscal 1991 277.32 427.90 150.58 

Total ~gg~=~~ ~!g§=~~ §~~~=H 

Fiscal 1988 retirement expenditures for school district personnel 
totaled $52.45 million. If these costs are projected forward to the 1991 
biennium, the executive proposal falls $0.6 million short of covering school 
district's retirement costs in fiscal 1990 and $1.87 million short of covering 



retirement costs in fiscal 1991 given that the executive also wants to infuse 
$100 million into the foundation program to cover other general fund costs. 

An 18.82 percent increase in the fiscal 1990 schedules would achieve a 
level of revenues which provided $52.45 million for district retirement costs 
with no increases for inflation in any other general fund cost cate(,ories. 
To cover $52.45 million in retirement costs in fiscal 1991 and provide an 
additional $100 million for other general fund costs would require another 
30.43 percent increase in the schedules in fiscal 1991 for a total increase 
in the schedules of 54.97 percent from fiscal 1989 to fiscal 1991. District 
retirement fund balances transfer to the district general fund. 

The executive proposal implements spending caps based on average 
general fund budgets per pupil within foundation program size categories 
for the prior school year. For example, the general fund budgets of the 
69 elementary districts (fiscal 1989) with 301 or more ANB woulrJ be 
grouped to generate an average general fund budget per pupil for that 
size category. Districts budgeting in excess of 116 percent of the average 
would be allowed no· increase in their general fund budget. Districts 
budgeting 84 percent or less than the average woUld be allowed· an 8 
percent increase in their general fund budgets. Districts which budget 
between 84 and 116 percent of average could increase their general fund 
budgets under the following formula: 

1. 04 - percent of average per pupil - 100 
400 

For example, a district spending 108 percent of the average would be 
allowed an increase of 2 percent (1.04 - .02 = 1.02). 

As drafted, the executive proposal is W1clear as to the first year the 
cap would take effect. If retirement is incorporated into district general 
fund budgets in fiscal 1990, fiscal 1989 and fiscal 1990 general fund budg­
ets would not be consistent in terms of the expenditures covered. Fiscal 
1991 is the first year that the cap could be practically implemented if only 
general fund expenditures are to be compared. 

One problem with the executive proposal is that the caps apply to a 
district's budget based on the total general fund budget for the prior 
school ~'ear without making allowances for changes in ANB from one year 
to the next. This problem is a technical probJem that can be corrected 
through the amendment process. 

The executive proposal includes several items that are not in the 
draft amendments to House Bill 623 and Senate Bill 203. These items 
include reductions in the coal, oil, and natural gas severance taxes, a 
change in the definition of ANB, increases in the basic county levies of 12 
mills for elementary and 10 mills for high school to cover the inclusion of 
retirement costs in the foundation schedules, and appropriations of $5 
million for comprehensive insurance, $10 million for debt service and 
capital outlay, and $10 million for transportation. The reductions in 
severance taxes, change in the definition of ANB, and increases in the 
basic county levies can be found in Senate Bill 419 (Farrell). The 
appropriation requests for debt service, capital outlay, transportation, and 
comprehensive insurance have 
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not been presented to the legislature nor has the mechanisms for distrib­
uting these appropriations. 

Our office intends to provide the legislature with further analysis of 
the executive school funding proposal as the details become available. We 
are also working to provide the legislature.~with an analysis by school 
district of the impact of the proposed budget caps. 

r 

If you have any further questions regarding the impact of· school 
funding proposals, please let me know. 

MQ3:rs: sr2-17 

Sincerely, 

Madalyn Quinlan 
Associate Fiscal Analyst 



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 403 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator VanValkenburg 
For the Senate Education Committee 

Prepared by Eddye McClure 
February 15, 1989 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "STATE, A" 
Strike: "PRIVATE" 
Insert: "NONPROFIT" 

2. Title, line 9. 
Following: "BY THE" 
Strike: "PRIVATE" 
Insert: "NONPROFIT" 

3. Page 1, line 19. 
Following: "with a" 
Strike: "private" 
Insert: "nonprofit" 

4. Page 1, line 22. 
Following: "by a" 
Strike: "private" 
Insert: "nonprofit" 

5. Page 1, line 25. 
Following: "to the" 
Strike: "private" 
Insert: "nonprofit" 

6. Page 2, line 3. 
Following: "with a" 
Strike: "private" 
Insert: "nonprofit" 

7. Page 2, line 5. 
Following: "chapter 3" 
Strike: ", part 2" 

8. Page ~ line 19 • 
. Following: "to a" 
Strike: "private" 
Insert: "nonprofit" 

1 
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EXHIBIT NO .:J. f 
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To: The Senate Education Committee 

Supporting SB 403 with amendment 

. I I' I,)) 
/:{;v......... . 

lV./)Jl ~~o".vVL.J' 

fo'iy name is Marty Onishuk, Director ~.the League of Women Voters 
. of Montana. The League supports SB $~ich requiresht:h~'.1~uJPetfutlteiideilt 
of Public Instruction to contract with the Montana High Schbo~l 
Association about extracurricular, interscholastic activities in 
public and private high schools in the state. 

The League has long had a position supporting an open governmental 
system that is representative, accountable and responsive and that 
assures opportunities for citizen participation in governmental 
decision making. The Montana High School Association practices 
have not met these criteria. 

The League has observed MHSA activities since 1984. First we were 
concerned with non-compliance with the Open Meetings Law. The 1987 
Legislature amended the OML to cover MHSA specifically, and we 
are finally able to get agendas and minutes. 

Since 1921, the MHSA has, by custom, regulated extracurricular 
interscholastic activities in Montana. By never writing accredita­
tion standards about extracurricular, interscholastic activities 
(except for one rule including extracurricular activities under 
equality of opportunity) the Board of Public Education has allowed 
this practice to continue. There is not constitutional, legis­
lative or rule connection between the state and MHSA. 20-1-211 
(RCM) allows local boards of trustee of each school to join 
"strictly educational associations and authorize payment of dues 
to such association ... " 

The MHSA affects Mnntana schools in two ways. Firs~ the dues which 
each school pays at $200 per activity per year amount to $382,000 
statewide in 198b~89. This is the major portion of the current 
$468,000 budget of MHSA. 

Secondly, in the same way accreditation standards approved by the 
Board of Public Education determine how local trustees spend the 
equalization, and other funds, the rules and regulations adopted 
oy the MHSA which each school must follow to play in any MHSA 
activities OOS-DS money authorized by local trustees. At least 10% 
of local school budgets are spent on extracurricular activities. 
This amounts to approximately $30 MILLION each year of public 
money. No public participation is required, nor is any allowed 
at the annual meeting, in the MHSA rule-making because the MHSA is 
not under the Montana Administrative Procedures Act. While 
SB 403 does not remedy the MAPA problem, it moves a step in 
increasing public accountability in an activity costing large 
sums of public money where none exists now. 
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A legislative audit is in order because sch~ol foundat10n fu~d~ . 
are involved in the funding of the MHSA off1ce and board act1v1t1es 
and by the 175 public high schools participating in athletic, speech 
and drama, and music events controlled by the MHSA. I 

('ontro . 
The MHSA has a $40,000 grant from the state Crim~~ommission for 
a drug and alcohol education program for high school studenti. 
However, they allowed a vender, the Billings Sheraton, to serve 
Bloody Mary's from a "Bloody Mary Station d tended by two "girls" 
in nurses' costumes from 8 a. m. until noon the first day of the 
annual meeting, Mond::iY, Jan. 23, 1989. The "Aim Highdtrprogram 
W39 touted as a major program to curb s~bstance abuse soon after 
the meeting of school officials opened. Again public funds are 
involved in MHSA activitL88. ("Aim High#~brochure enclosed.) 

The Board of the MHSA is the smallest in the United States--four 
school administrators and one school board member. By statute or 
rule, board composition 1.5 mandated-,,"{Board of Public member, 
Supt. of Public Instruction members, racial or sexual quotas--
in Alaska, Colorado, California, Connecticut, Georgia, Hawaii, 
Iowa, Maine, Louisana, New Hampshire, New Mexico, New York, 
South Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia, and Wyoming according 
to a study--"A Review of the Structure and Governaroeof the MHSA" 
contracted by the Association of AA School Administrator, October 
1985. W~ support the expansion of the board to nine members. 

We suggest an amendment to SB 403. Instead of called the organi­
zation a "private" corporation, we would like "non-profit" 
substituted to stop any unintended ambiquity the proposed language 
might cause. The M~SA.i·is·_.incorporated,·.as a·(I}'.non-pro:fii:fJ~'.1 ·,:;.:·i.: 
corporation. Further, District Judge Gordon R. Bennett found 
"that MHSA is a defacto governmental body and is therefore subject 
to Montana's right to know and open meeting law and the due process 
provisions of the constitution of the constitutions of Montana 
and the United States" on page 36, lines 12-15 in his ruling in 
Sept. 1987 in Salish-Kootenai Tribe for Two Eagle River School 
V. MHSA. He also stated, "There is no danger as alleged by MHSA 
that any private enterprise which chooses to provide goods and 
services to government and collect a fee become subject to the 
Open Meeting Law. The difference j:n paying membership dues to MHSA 
and buying milk from a local dairy (MHSA's example) is that the 
purchase of' milk from a local dairx does not subject public 
schools to regulation by the dairy(P~ 10, Line 12-17). Also, 
"Montana's public schools are deeply involved in fielding and 
promoting athletic teams. To this end they expend time, energy 
and resources. The state finances, p-quips and trains.the fielded 
team. The MHSA advises ;.i:,d assists in this effort, establishes 
standards and supervises and coordinateswhat the teams do. The 
state· is actively and intensely involved in interscholastic acti­
vities. The coordination of these activities in a separate body 
does not obscure }he real and crucial involvement of the state in 
the total program(pg. 11, lines 18-25). According to MHSA 
incorporation papers and Judge Bennett·'s ruling, M!lSAis:.not a 
"private corporation". 

In these times of tight money for education, we asked you to pass 
SB 403 to help give accountability to public school money. 

February 17, 1989 
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MONTANA HIGH SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
PROPOSED GENERAL BUDGET 

JULY 1, 1989 - JUNE 30, 1990 

REVENUES 

1. Membe'rsh1p Activities Fees 
2. Interest 
3. MOA Dues 
4. State'Track'Meet 
5. Supply Purchases 
6. Convention 
7. Corporate Sponsors 
S. Other 

TOTAL REVENUE 

EXPENDITURES 

1. Salaries 
A. E~acutive Staff 

E~ecut1ve Director 
Asst. Executive Director 
Asst. to Executive Director 

B. sup~ort Staff 
Total Sa aries 

z. Employee Costs 
A. Health Insurance 

3 Executives 
4 Support Staff 

B. Retirement 
C. Social Security Taxes 
D. Workers' Comp 
E. Employee Travel Allowance 

Executive Director 
Asst. Executive Director 
Asst. to Executive Director 

F. Unemployment Tax 
G. Life Insurance 

Executive Director 
Asst. Executive Director 
~sst. to Executive Director 

H. Miscellaneous 
Total Ellployee Costs 

Sl:N/\TE EDUCATION 
EXH:SIT NO.,-....:;..?-~ ___ _ 

D~TE ;"/17/02 
E'L: "r) '50 '-/O:!J 

PROJECTED ' PROJECTED 
88-89 89-90 

382,000 385,000 
15.000 18.500 
40.000 40.000 
15.000 18.000 
10.500 14.000 
3.000 4.500 

500 6.000 
2,000 0,375 

468,000 495,375 

APPROVED PROPOSED 

52,500 53.900 
43,050 44.450 
33,'00 36 1 200 
~2,3'5 68.375 

I§3,425 202.925 

7,400 11,300 
4.000 6.000 

17.000 18.000 
13.500 13.700 
1.500 1.500 

2.400 2.400 
2.400 2.400 
2.400 2.400 

100 100 

500 700 
300 550 
200 225 

51,700 59,275 



SENATE EDU:"iiON 
EXHIBIT NO.~;>""~----­

DATE ') /cU0 7 
BILL NO. S B L/9 3 

LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF M'ONTANA 
Joy E'l-uck., pre;;,jdent 
1601 Illinoi::::.. Helena .. 1Ylontana 59601 

17 FEB B9 

Sf. 403: An act to alloT ... .., the Superintendent of Public Ins·tnction t.o 
contract ..... 'rith .. on behalf of the high school districts in the st.ate .. a 
priT,,:rate corporation to supervise interscholastic activities of the high 
echoole and to collect fron"l high school districts any rnen"ll:lership 
fees and charges le':.Tied by t.he private corporation.; .... 

Th.e League of "' ..... lon"len Voters of IVlontana supports SEt 403 and 
as'kect that the language of the bill be a:rnended to s:t.rike the 
...... ·lord "private" and substitute the ....... torci "non-profit" on page 1, lines 
6 .. 9 .. 19, 22 .. and 25.; and page 2. lines 3 and 19. 

\llhile SEt 403 does not mention the Ivlontana High School 
A:5::sociation by narne, this is the gO~1erning' body th~Ji£'!~ 
dtaling ...... .,ri t.h in t.his bill. High school e:~tra -CuITicJrar ~ act! vi tIes are 
regulated at pres:ent by this "defacto governrnen.tal bbdy" (.~Tudge 
Gordon Bennett), and IvIHSA plays an indirect role In the ~penchng 
of rnillions of dollars in public, school district fU.nds 

The League of "'''-/Olnen Voters of i'lrlon tana becarl1e interested 
in the f'..lIontana High School }!..ssociation as an outgro-.:,.\Tth of it.s 
concern ;~b(Jut equal opportunlt~l' tor vro:n:1.en students· in athletlcs' 
and .:other el-:tracurricular activities. f:':!uite frankly' .. the relationslllp 
bet.·· .. ·teen the League and IvIHSA ha5: not alw'ays been cordial. 
HO'ilever, a"3 res~ult of nev·,r I·~1H3.l!.. policie;::~ .. -':.-'thich ..... \Tere 201T.l.etir:nes 
ad.opted In res:~ponse to litlgation, progres:;:: has IJeen rnacte In 
Increasing the accountability of IVIHSA. All Ivlontana students .. and 
in particular stUdents and parent.s v,lhose individual situations COlTle 
before. the f'~10ntana High School As::::ociation for rulings .. have 
ben.efitted b~.J ne ..... ·r requlren"lents for open n-leetings and forrna1 
aCl_:ciunt.abllit:1 proceduTe:3". V·er~l cle:::trly·., it is: tl-1e public p011C:1 ,=,t 
t.hIS st.ate to as~:ure opport.unities for CItizen p;=-a.rtiClpat.ion and equal 
ac:ce:;:::;:~ t.o education .. and t.hat these policies: appl:~J to the I'!.t!ontana 
H.igh :::::cho01 Association. 

SB 403 forrnalizes t.he arrangernent b:l .... ·,·,rhich high school 
gis' . -}s;t§~!- ~ 'v-', t.raciitionally handled t.he l11.anagen1.ent. of 
~ -.~-,. acti~l.;<ities. It also give:::: the Superint.endent. of Public 
Instruction a set ot criteria for contracting: for the s:er-.:nces· 
perforrned no",. .. ,r by IvlHSA. The n ... lc·ntana High E~chool A::::s:ociation 
cO.nducts: It.S b1...Eine;:~s on a state·\.<ride basis .. and t.herefore it. IS 
apprcpriate that the contracting authorit;::l rest ....... ·rith the :~:tate 
SV .. penntendent of Public Instruction. 

Plel:l~:e give Sf. 403 a Do Pas's recon11nendatlOl1. 
h/iargarE::t. E. Da~]ls .. e16 Flov·lerree .. Helena 1\:'17 59601. 443-34;:;7 

-
-
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P.O. Box 1099 HI~iena. '''IT 5962.:; 

5. B. 403 
Recommend: Do Pass 

406/449·7917 

SENnE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO. .3 

'~~---
DATE- d4 -/7 -'29 
BIll NO. S8t!).03 

The Montana Women's LObby supports requirements WhICh allow accounting 
for public money through the legislative audit procedure. Presently the 
Montana High School Association enjoys complete autonomy from 
disclosure of expenses and public hearings processes. Yet they establish 
rules and regulations and set compliance standards. The structure of the 
organization is indeed unique within state government. 

This legislation would not jeopardize the function of the MHSA, nor will it 
diminish the need for an interscholastic organization. The board's 
function is a significant one: both for speecrl and drama and sports. This 
bill authorizes a greater degree of public inout into a very important 
public policy process funded with public funds. The purpose of this 
legislatIon is to provide accountabllityl 

I submit to you that the present completely autonomous arrangement has 
resulted in mismanagement of public funds, expense on unrelated 
activities, and as a result a disservice to participating school districts. 
Actual accountings of expenses are difficult to obtain as the organization 
is not presently required to provide them. 

This is good legislation it promotes close supervision of our education 
dollars, which are seemingly in short supply in Montana. Please support 
s.B.403. 
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DATE ~-11-; f 
BILL NO.5rB ,fD3 " 

TESTIMONY RE SENATE BILL 403 

I am Ronald F. Waterman, an attorney at law, 

practicing in Helena, Montana. I appear here today on 

behalf of the Montana High School Association in 

opposition to Senate Bill 403. 

Several weeks ago you heard testimony and debate 

concerning Unisex Insurance. A bill to repeal current law 

was rejected. In part the Senate declared "enough was 

enough" when it confronted the unisex issue for the third 

time in three successive legislative sessions. 

Pending before this committee is Senate Bill 403, 

which proposes to place extracurricular activities under 

the regulation of the Office of Public Instruction and to 

transform the Montana High School Association, a private 

Montana corporation, into an agent of the opr under its 

supervision and regulation. The Montana High School 

Association resists this bill. In contrast to the unisex 

legislation however, this bill, or similar legislation, 

has been presented to virtually every legislature since at 

least 1974. As with unisex, on this issue "enough is 

enough." 

There are four principal reasons why the present bill 

should be rejected. Those reasons are: (1) the bill does 

not add to the public scrutiny or accountability of the 



Montana High School Association; (2) the funding method 

advanced in the bill is unworkable and probably unlawful; 

(3) the Office of Public Instruction as regulator of 

extracurricular activities will be charged with final 

authority over all decisions concerning extracurricular 

activities; and (4) the bill will transform student 

privileges into student rights and deprive local school 

boards of local control. 

The bill requires the Office of Public Instruction 

both to regulate all extracurricular activities between 

high schools in Montana and allows the Superintendent of 

Public Instruction to contract with a private corporation 

but only if the corporation adheres to the open meeting 

law, complies with laws governing human rights and 

discrimination, permits legislative audits of its records 

and is governed by a nine member board, three of whom are 

members appointed by the Office of PUblic Instruction. 

These sections of the bill propose to introduce 

accountability into the operations of the Montana High 

School Association. 

In fact, only one provision proposed by this bill, 

the consistency of the board, is a new provision as 

regards the Montana High School Association. The 

remaining provisions are already procedures which the 

Montana High School Association operates under or which 

-2-



are similar to those the Montana High School Association 

participates in. 

The Montana High School Association operates under 

the open meeting law. Section 2-3-203(2), MCA. 

The Montana High School Association has a policy of 

non-discrimination and is subject to state law, Section 

49-2-307, MCA, and operative regulations, ARM 24.9.1008, 

as well as subject to federal regulations and the 

continuing jurisdiction of the United States District 

Court in the Ridgeway litigation. 

The Montana High School Association regularly has its 

books and records audited and the audit is made available 

to all 184 of its member schools. Copies of the audit are 

attached to this testimony. Since under the proposed 

legislation the Montana High School Association would 

remain a private corporation, its own audit 

responsibilities would continue, though it would become 

subject to a legislative audit in addition. This would 

clearly add additional costs for the duplicating audit 

activities. Further this would subject the Montana High 

School Association to a unique requirement. It would be 

the only non-state agency subject to legislative audit. 

Schools now are not subject to such an audit. Neither are 

any other organization which collect dues from public 

entities--Montana School Board Associ~tion, Montana 

-3-



Association of Counties, or the Montana League of Cities 

and Towns. There is a question, of course, of whether the 

legislative auditor has the power to audit a non-state 

agency and this bill does not broaden the powers of the 

legislative auditor in that regard. This provision of the 

bill, requiring legislative audit; therefore may be 

impossible to comply with. 

A restructuring of the board of directors of an 

otherwise private corporation is a totally new element of 

regulation. This legislation directs the Office of Public 

Instruction to not only contract with an organization for 

the regulation of extracurricular activities but also to 

control that organization by having the largest block of 

directors appointed by the Office of Public Instruction. 

This internal and external control assures only one thing; 

that any action of the Montana High School Association 

challenged by anyone will inevitably involve the Office of 

Public Instruction as a defendant both as the principal 

and as the de fact controller of the Montana High School 

Association. The Montana High School Association's status 

as an independent contractor will surely be affected by 

this board domination and any protection extended to the 

Office of Public Instruction through dealing with an 

independent contractor will be jeopardized by this 

provision. 

-4-



Second, the funding formula, requiring regulated 

schools to pay a fee to the Office of Public Instruction 

is probably unlawful. Section 20-3-106, MeA, sets forth 

the Superintendent of Public Instruction's specific 

powers. No specific authorization can be found which 

allows the superintendent to perform those activities this 

bill requires the superintendent to perform. Sub-parts 

(14), (15), (18) and (33) authorize accepting and dis-

tributing certain kinds of funds not applicable here. 

However, sUbsection (34) is a catch-all authorizing 

performance of "any other duty" prescribed by the 

legislature. 

More to the point, sub-part (11) specifically gives 

the superintendent the power to supervise the provisions 

of 20-9-201(2), MeA. That section says in part: 

The school financial administration provisions of 
this title apply to all money of any elementary or 
high school district except the extracurricular money 
realized from pupil activities. 

Financial administration laws have no application to 

receipts from extracurricular activities. Further, OPI 

has no supervisory powers over those funds. 

This mechanism of collecting funds may also conflict 

with the powers of the local trustees as set forth in 

20-3-324, MeA. Sub-part (8) of that section gives the 

trustees the power to "adopt and administer the annual 

budget . " . . . Sub-part (9) of the same statute grants 

-5-



the power to "conduct the financial business of the 

district " . . 
The established mechanism is for the trustees to 

budget and spend and for OPI to make sure this budgeting 

procedure is done according to law. The proposed 

legislation infringes upon local control by first allowing 

OPI to contract on behalf of the schools and then second, 

by granting OPI the power to collect funds from the 

schools and distribute those funds to the agent with whom 

it has contracted. Schools have no control over who is 

contracted with or the contracted amount yet are obligated 

to pay for such service. This clearly conflicts with the 

powers of local trustees. The funding mechanism provided 

by the bill is probably unlawful. 

Third, if passed, the legislation will make the 

Office of Public Instruction the final authority over all 

extracurricular issues and conflicts. At present the 

Montana High School Association acts independent of the 

Office of Public Instruction and thus its decisions 

achieve an element of finality, subject to grievance 

procedures and district court review. If passed the 

proposed legislation will change this element of 

finality. Every aggrieved party will look to the Office 

of Public Instruction for relief from the decisions of the 

Montana High School Association. This. is logical both 

-6-



because the Office of Public Instruction retains the power 

to control who regulates extracurricular activities and 

thus retains the power to control how extracurricular 

activities are regulated and because OPI appoints the 

largest single block of directors and thus has direct 

influence over the ultimate decisions of the board. 

Simply put, aggrieved parties will follow the chain of 

command to its highest position, in this instance, the 

Office of Public Instruction. Further as already noted, 

in the event of litigation against the Montana High School 

Association for any reason, the Office of Public 

Instruction will assuredly be joined, if not named 

exclusively, based upon its appointive powers and control 

over the Board of Directors. 

Fourth, and most important, this bill will transfer 

extracurricular activities from its status as a privilege 

to a new status as a right which students can then expect 

to be entitled to be extended on an equal basis. If an 

activity is governed by the Office of Public Instruction, 

the argument exists the activity is a recognized part of a 

basic education which must be equally extended to all 

students. It also becomes part of the funding formula 

which this legislature will soon address. Just as in the 

recent school funding ~~it which suggests a student was 

entitled to equity in i~nding, if extracurricular 
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activities becomes a right, then all student will be able 

to demand equal opportunity of participation in all such 

activities regardless of the size of the school. 

The real losers with this bill will be the local 

school boards. They will lose their ability to decide 

which extracurricular activities are appropriate for their 

individual districts. Instead, all of the decisions 

regarding school activities will be made at a state level 

and through enforcement of student rights of equal 

opportunity in extracurricular activity participation. 

Presently local boards make these decisions. There has 

been no reason shown to warrant this extinguishment of 

local control. 

There are a host of other issues unresolved by this 

legislation. Presently schools receive a distribution of 

tournament receipts. Will this continue or will that 

money be seized by the state? The Montana High School 

Association also assists in the functioning of the Montana 

Officials Association. will that activity continue under 

this bill? And further, if the Montana High School 

ASsociation is not the contractor with the Office of 

Public Instruction for extracurricular activities, what 

will happen to the Montana Officials Association? There 

are further details left unanswered by this legislation 

Districting and redistricting decisions, selections of 
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tournament sites, and other activities are not mentioned 

and it is uncertain who will make those decisions or how 

the decisions will be made. Further there is the issue of 

whether the Montana Administrative Procedure Act applies 

and if so, whether a non-state agency can publish 

regulations through the Office of the Secretary of State. 

If a non-state agency cannot, then the Office of Public 

Instruction would have to publish such regulations, 

leaving the anomaly of a regulation being enforced by the 

Montana High School Association when it did not have the 

power to make and publish the regulation in the first 

instance. 

This bill is presently urging that accountability is 

needed in this area. I submit accountability has been 

achieved. Further, this legislation is bound only to 

present conflict and controversy over the entire field of 

the regulation of extracurricular activities. In the end 

it will be the local boards which lose local control which 

will suffer the most. 

Montana High School Association submits the 

appropriate resolution of this matter is to reject Senate 

Bill 403. 

7687R 

-9-



SENATE EDUCATION 
EXHIBIT NO,_..:5"::....' __ _ 

DATE ~"l.;#!j. 
Montana High Sc~bof 1ii)ii>~" 

1 South Dakota Avenue Helena. MT 59601 (406) 442·6010 

February 15, 1989 

TO: SENATE EDUCATION COMMITTEE "ll 
FROM: DAN L. FREUND, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR J)7' 

RE: SENATE BILL 403 

EXECUI'IVE STAfF 
Du L Freund 

Eucuttue Dtnctor 

...... C.H ....... 
AoaIstut EucutIw Director 

BW SprInIde 

Auiomnt to the 
EucvtIw DIrector 

BOARD OF -CONTROL 
Supt. Tony T ..... ettI. Pra. 

StevelllYllle 

Supt. Dale Zorn. VIce Pra. 
Shelby 

Supt. Tom Warwick 
Ennle 

Prln, Dwight MOON 
Helena High 

Margaret Ball. 
UndAy 

(Mont. SCh ..... Boards Assoc.' 

Please accept my sincere apologies for not being in attendance for the hearing 
on Senate Bill 403. 

A prior long-standing commitment is taking me out of state for the next four 
days. I am certain that representatives who will speak on my behalf as Executive 
Director of the Montana High School Association and others who will speak on 
behalf of the member schools of the Montana High School Association, will be 
able to address any questions or concerns that the Senate Committee may have. 

Once again, my apologies. 

DLF/jls 
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GALUSHA 
HIGGINSS 
GALUSHA 
HELENA, MONTANA 

July 23, 1986 

Board of Directors 
Montana High School Association 
1 South Dakota 
Helena, Montana 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
POST OFFICE BOX 1699 

ARCADE BUILDING 
111 NORTH LAST CHANCE GULCH 

HELENA. MONTANA 59624 
TELEPHONE 406/442·5520 

We have examined the statements of assets and reserves resulting from cash 
transactions of the Montana High School Association as of June 30, 1986 and 
1985, and the related statements of revenues, expenses and capital additions 
and changes in fund balances for the years then ended. Our examination was 
made in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards and, accord­
ingly, included such tests of the accounting records and such other auditing 
procedures as we considered necessary in the circumstances. 

As described in Note Al, the Association's policy is to prepare its financial 
statements on the basis of cash receipts and disbursementsJ consequently, cer­
tain revenues and the related assets are recognized when received rather than 
when earned, and certain expenses are recognized when paid rather than when 
the obligation is incurred. Accordingly, the accompanying financial state­
ments are not intended to present financial position and results of operations 
in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles. 

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly the 
assets and reserves resulting from cash transactions of the Montana High 
School AssoCiation at June 30, 1986 and 1985, and the revenue collected and 
expenses paid during the years then ended, on the basis of accounting 
described in Note Al, which has been applied on a consistent basis • 

. ~--~ I~' 4-.I~&'"PI! .. 
GALOSHA, HIGG AND GALOSHA 
Certified Pu c Accountants 
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l«>NTANA HIGH SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
STATEMENTS OF ASSETS AND RESERVES 
RESULTING FROM CASH TRANSACTIONS 

JUNE 30, 

1986 1985 
Operating Plant Retirement Total 

ASSETS· Funds Funds Funds All Funds 
CASH ON DEPOSIT 

Checking account, Norwest 
Bank, Helena 124,851 124,851 130,235 

Savings account, Western Federal 
Savings and Loan Association, 
Helena 1,386 1,386 1,151 

Certificates of Deposit, Valley 
Bank of Helena 178,986 

RESTRICTED FONDS 
M.O.A. Reserve Fund, Western 

Federal Savings and Loan 
Association (Note B) 3,000 3,000 3,000 

Retirement Fund account, Norwest 
Capital Management and Trust Co., 
at cost (Note C) 178,728 178,728 157,097 

INVESTMENTS 
IMRA Account, Valley Bank of Helena 3,921 3,921 3,046 

FIXED ASSETS (AT COST) 
Land 8,474 8,474 8,474 
Building (Note F) 92,353 92,353 89,857 
Automobiles 15,774 15,774 15,450 
Equipment (Notes D and E) 75£326 75£326 75£200 

133,158 191,927 178,728 503,813 662,496 

LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCES 
LIABILITIES 

Agency account - Norwest Capital" 
Management and Trust Co. 50 

Payroll taxes withheld 2,158 2,158 1,513 
Liability for employee investment 

withheld from payroll 50 50 
Contract payable - Xerox 

Corporation (Note D) 18£405 18£405 22£ 774 
2£208 18£405 20£613 24,337 

FUND BALANCES 
Unrestricted: 

Designated by Board for 
long-term investment 3,921 3,921 3,046 

Undesignated 124£029 124,029 308,809 
127,950 127,950 311,855 

Restricted: 
Net investment in fixed assets 173,522 173,522 166,207 
Retirement funds 178,728 178,728 157,097 
Montana Officials' Association 3£000 3£000 3£000 

130£950 173£522 178£728 483,200 638,159 
133,158 191,927 178,728 503,813 662,496 

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements. -2-
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CENTERVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
SCHOOL DISTRICTS NO.5 AND 5C 

693 HIGHWAY 227 
SAND COULEE, MONTANA 59472 

Phone 406-736-5123 

S:.NT~ £!.ii,LATION 

t>H'BIT NO._---l7:"--_~ __ 

DATL d:-" 1-39 
[Jill NO.)B 46 ?p 

TRUSTEES 
, Tom Lorang 

Chairman 

Larry McEwen 

Ronald Davis 

Bruce Cowgill Alan Francetlch 

February 17, 1989 

Senate Education Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Mr. Chairman and Committee Members: 

The Centerville Public Schools, Sand Coulee, Montana is opposed to the 
passage of Senate Bill 403 which would eliminate the Montana High School 
Association in i~s present form, place all of its functions under the State 
Office of Public 'Instruction. They, then would farm it out to a private 
corporation. 

Creating more levels of bureaucracy in any organization places the emphasis 
on management concerns which ultimately results in control "from the top down" 
over all organizational activities and needs. Consequently, there is a tendency 
toward encouraging uniformity rather than permitting diversity--in values as 
well as behavior--within the organization, in order to facilitate control. This 
important generalization has adverse political as well as managerial applications 
and implications. 

The Montana High School Association is a grass roots organization directly 
responsible to its member schools. In fact, the Montana High School Association 
is the member schools. The members schools employ various persons who effectively 
manage the Association affairs. These employees are under the control of a board 
of directors that represent all four classifications (i.e. AA, A, B & C). The 
board of directors are elected by the member schools. 

Each year this school district reviews all proposals submitted by the 
member schools, which are published by the M.H.S.A. control office. This review 
is accomplished at our December meeting of the Board of Education. All school 
board me~in~ throughout the State of Montana are open to the public. Thus, 
local school boards with input from the public direct their respective admin­
istrators to vote accordingly at the annual meeting of the Association in 
January. This method of governance is the essence of local control and is about 
as far removed from politics as is possible. Consequently, decisions are made in 
the best interest of all the students in the state by persons entrusted to this 
duty. 



February 17, 1989 
Senate Education Committee 
Page Two 

In the past twenty-five years various bills have been introduced to the 
State legislture to abolish the Montana High School Association in its present 
form. The legislature and/or the Governor in their wisdom have killed all of 
these efforts. As a result, the Association has continued to flourish and 
grow to meet the ever increasing demands upon the public school systems in 
this state. 

There is a small minority of people in the State of Montana who have a 
personal axe to grind against the Montana High School Association. This 
small, but very vocal minority of people have become so obsessed with attacking 
the Association to further their own private agenda, that they have become 
fanatical. An excellent definition of a fanatic is a person or group which 
has lost sight of the cause and doubles the effort. 

Could it be that Senate Bill 403 is a thinly veiled attempt to gain revenge 
on the Montana High School Association over an issue this vocal minority group 
could not win in state or federal court? 

Senate Bill 403 should be put out of its misery by this committee. The 
Montana High school Association is alive, well and is working in its present 
form. 

Respectfully submitted, 

OMn'o4/l~ 
~~es A. Moulds, Superintendent 

Centerville Public Schools 

JAM/gmw 
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February 16, 1989 

Senator H. W. Hammond 
Chairman, Senate Education Committee 
Montana Senate 
Capitol Building 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Senator Hammond and Committee Members: 

SriLE EDUCAT!:N 
EXH'B!T NO._....Il~~ __ _ 
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(jiL; 1··-qB "'/lP3; 

As the Athletic Director for the Great Falls Public Schools, I want to 
state my opposition to Senate Bill 403. 

The Montana High School Association, the organization that is 
currently charged with the responsibility for governing interscholastic 
activities in Montana, is extremely effective in its present fonn. To pass 
legislation that will change an already satisfactory arrangement for governing 
activities will serve no good purpose. 

No governing body charged with the conduct of interscholastic 
activities will ever be able to please everyone, but the Montana High School 
Association under the current format does accommodate the best interests 
of the students and the schools that the association has been created to 
serve. 

In my opinion, Senate Bill 403 attempts to solve a problem that does 
not exist. 

Sincerely yours, 

Jim Grant 
Athletic Director 
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Chairman, senate Education Committee 
Montana Senate 
Capitol Building 
Helena, Montana 59620 

Dear Senator Hammond and Committee Members: 

As a school trustee in Great Falls and as a past 
president of the Montana School Boards Association, I must 
express my opposition to Senate Bill 403. 

The present structure of the MHSA board provides that 
there is a representative from each class of high schools, as 
well as a member appointed by the Montana School Boards 
Association (this member, of course, must be a local school 
board trustee). During the last several years the leadership 
of the MHSA and the School Boards Association have met and 
visited about mutual concerns. At the same time local trustees 
allover the state have become more involved in working with 
their representation to MHSA. 

To politicize the activities association by placing 
it under the Office of Public Instruction would be a giant step 
backward and has the potential of adversely affecting the other 
and more proper functions of this office. 

No governing body of the activities association will 
ever please everyone, but the proposal embodied in Senate Bill 
403 will create more problems than it will ever solve. 

DJH:mt 

Very truly yours, 

t:))/(L~ c7A{~ 
Donald J. Ham1lton 
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